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1 PEQq{{DIgg{

.

2 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

t-

. 3 Whereupon,
: .-

4 JAMES ~R.~ASHER
,

5 RICHARD C. KINARD

6 resumed the stand as witnesses on behalf of Federal Energy

7 Management' Agency, and having been previously duly sworn,

8 were further examined and testified as follows:

9 Let the record reflect that all the parties at

10 the hearing'who were present when the hearing recessed, are

-11 again present.

12 The witnesses have taken their place on the witness

() 13 stand. Gentlemen, I recall to you that you took an oath here

14 i'n.'this courtroom yesterday. You are still under that' oath.

15 At the conclusion of yesterday's testimony, we.had

16 one hour. remaining on your cross-examination time, Ms. Zitzer. -

17 Would you please begin.

F

18 MS. ZITZER: Thank you, your Honor.
i

19 I would like to ask'Ms. Mulliaan to provide-to
,

Il

20 the witnesses a copy of an_ LEA exhibit which was received'
.

21 into evidence. It is LEA Exhibit E-12.

i: ]) 22 I would like Ms. Mulligan to show it to counsel

| 23 for'the Applicant'and provide it to the witnesses,
i

24 _(Document shown to all Parties and handed to
Aesfederal Repo,ters, Inc.

25 witnesses.)
'

,

t

!

(
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1 MS. ZITZER: This is one of the letters of agreement

2 from one of the Montgomery County bus providers.

.
.

3 JUD E HOYT: .In order to conserve your time,

4 ,Ms. Zitzer, why don't you just have Ms. Mulligan be ready

5 to present.those in evidence.

6 Do you have the documents you want the witnesses

'7 to see?

8 CROSS-EXAMINATION (Resumed)

9 BY MS. ZITZER:

10 Q Gentlemen, your prefiled testimony on Contention

11 LEA-11 on.page 2, I believe you indicate that no agreements

12 were provided to PEMA in the plans that it had reviewed.
,

~

13

) ...
My first question . is whether or not you have seren

.

14 a copy of the sample letter of agreement which I just.provided

15 to you, prior to being in the hearing room today_?

16 MR. CONNER: I objection to the characterization

17 of " sample" agreement. This is an example of the agreements
.

18 which have been executed,.but sample suggests something less

19 than what exists.

20 MS. ZITZER: I appreciate the clarification from

21 Mr. Conner.

( 22 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Proceed.

'23 WITNESS ASHER: The question is, have we received

24 ~this prior to --
Ass-paser.1 n e ernes,Inc.

25 BY MS. ZITZER:
,

L.
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I -Q Or similar.

2 A .(Witness -Asher) No, we have not.

3 JUDGE HOYT: In order for me to understand your

4 answer, is that prior to this hearing? Is that what you are

5 saying? I

0 WITNESS ASHNR: Prior to this hearing. |

7 BY MS. ZITZER:

8 Q Have you had a moment'to review the example of

9 an agreement between the Montgomery County Office of Emergency

10 Preparedness,and a bus provider which I just provided to you?

" A (Witness Asher) I have had an opportunity to read

12 it as you have provided it.
,

p
.

13
'

In the review of the letter of understanding which
-

Q

Id you have just made, do you have an opinion whether or not i

15 that letter of understanding provides reasonable assurance

16 that a specific number of buses and drivers will be provided

I7 to the Montgomery County Office of Emergency Preparedness'for.

I8 use in the event of a radiological emergency at the Limerick
.,

Generating Station?

MR. CONNER: I would object to that question on ]
20

2I two grounds.

- 22 This agreement, obviously, is only from one bus

23 provider. The premise of the question was, does it provide

reasonable assurance that the needs of the Montgomery County
, ,

25 requirements would be met. And obviously, one agreement

., .- . . - - . . . . , _ _ - . . . - _ - - - . - . - - . - . - - - , - . - . .- - .
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I'
. mm4- wouldn't do all of that.

I 2 Secondly, she asked for his opinion, and there is

3
~

no distinction made between his opinion as the Administrator

f for Region III, of 0654, or whether it was some personal4

5 opinion.

'O JUDGE'HOYT: As to the first matter,'Mr. Conner, I

7 believe you can inquire on that on cross examination.

8 As to the :second part of your objection, Ms. Zitzer

-
' can you establish that this is the opinion of this witness?

10 And I think you have.him here in an expert capacity. So,

"
go ahead, if you make those additions. %

12 We will overrule your objection, Mr. Conner.

13 BY MS. ZITZER:.

Id
Q :I would adopt those additions as' stated, as the

15 witness would understand that clarification ^..
,

i

0 A (Witness Asher) As I understand it, the question

I7 is, would this agreement be in my opinion, a valid aareement j,

II to provide those buses necessary for the Montgomery County

single lift?

20
Q With the understanding that you are.looking at

21 one agreement'and not all of the| agreements; the particular-
22 agreement which specifically uses the language that the bus
23 provider agrees to provide buses and drivers to the maximum

'24
extent possible.g , ,, ,

25 MR. CONNER: I would object on the further ground
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Imm5 that the witness's characterization of the question -- I don't

2 think anybody is ca] ling for a legal conclusion. I think

~ 3
the questien is merely in the ballpark, is this the kind ofO'

4 letter of agreement -- letter of intent that is expected under

5 0654, that is the heart of the matter.

O MR.EIRSCH: Your Honor, if I can be heard, I

7 respectfully disagree with Mr. Conner.

8 I don't necessarily agree that this is the

' heart of the matter. I think these are questions that

10 Mr. Conner can address on cross.

'
The witness has been asked his personal opinion,

12 about the letter *of agreement, and if I am not mistaken, this

13 being-a Montgomery County letter of agreement,~Mr. Bioelow's
_

N testimony earlier in this hearing indicated that every.

I Montgomery County letter of agreement'was identical.-

6 The bottom line is these are things that Mr. Conner,

II can address on cross.
|

I8 JUDGE HOYT: I think the bench has.already ruled

on that, Mr. Hirsch. i

i

20 I think we will overrule your objection, Mr. Conner.

21 Proceed.

22 WITNESS ASHER: The letter that was presented to:

me by this hearing, is a= letter that will satisfy the planning I23

standards in 0654.,

25 But, in-my professional opinion, in order to -
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I accomplish one lift, I believe that a specific number of buses

2 should be mentioned in that letter.

3

(]) MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

4 I would now like to'ask Ms. Mulligan to provide

5 to the witness copies of the letters 'of agreement that were

' .provided by Mr. Campbell, that have been received into

7 evidence as LEA Exhibits E-63 to E-68.

8 (Document distributed to all Parties, and handed

'.cnd T1 to witness.),

10

11 i

-|,

12
'

uC )-
-

-

, 13
,

14

'15

i

16 1

17
,

!
i.

'18

19

|

20 i
.;

| |

21 ;

'

22
'

,

23
,

24
Am.emww nowan,1=. i

25
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I JUDGE HOYT: All right. The documents will be

2
shown to counsel for the applicant and handed to the witness.

BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

4 0 The first question relates to an amendment that

5 was made to your testimony specifically in your pre-filed
6 testimony on contention LEA-ll at page five in response to
7 question nine which addressed the issue of whether or not

8 Chester County had yet obtained written agreements with
' bus providers. I believe the answer that you revised

10 yesterday stated that based on Mr. Campbell's testimony
II FEMA understands that six written letters of agreement have
12 been obtained by Chester County.

O '3
My firse euestion is, prior to my 3use providine

1
I4 to you a copy of those letters of agreement, have you seen
15 those before?

16
A. (Witness Asher) I saw them yesterday when my

I7 attorney prcvided them to me.

18 g Were the two of you present in the hearing room
II during Mr. Ct.u.pbell's testimony?
20

A. Yes.

21
O In your answer which is in response to a question

.h about buses to be used for school district evacuation, I22

23 believe you indicated that six written agreements had been
24 obtained by Chester County. Did you intend to state that all

Ase Fedotal Repotists, Inc.

25
six of those letters of agreement related to buses that would
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1 be utilized for school district evacuation to the best of

2 your knowledge?

3 A (Witness Kinard) No. As Mr. Asher said we were

4 provided the letters of agreement by Mr. Hirsch but we did not

5 have any review of those letters of agreement.

6 g Could I ask you to take a moment to review, let's

7 take LEA Exhibit E-63, the letter of agreement with William

8 Swisher.

9 A (Perusing document.)

10 g I would like to ask you to review the language in

11 the letter of agreement and again I would like to ask Mr. Asher
,

12 the same question I did with regard to the Montgomery County

O is 1eeter, waether or noe in your grefessionat oginion that

1
14 letter of understanding provides reasonable assurance that

15 a specific number of buses and drivers will be available for

16 use in Chester County in the event of a radiological emergency?

17 A (Witness Asher) As previously testified to by me

18 this letter does satisfy requirements in 0654 but in my

19 professional opinion, it should indicate a specified number of |
20 buses to be obtained by Chester County from the provider.

21 g I would now like to ask you to turn to LEA Exhibits

(3 22 E-67 and E-68 and I believe attached to both of those lettersV

23 of agreement is'a listing of resources under the title,

24; " Equipment Summary" of the bus provider.
( Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

2$
A (Witnesses reviewing documents.)

L.
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1 O I would like to ask you to look at both of those

2 attachments for a moment.

3 A. (Perusing document.)c

4 0 My question is, is it your understanding that those

5 resources as indicated there would be utilized for school

6 district evacuation as opposed to some other evacuation

7 assignment if you are able to make that determination?
.

'

8 A. From the language that we have been able to read

9 in tnese two letters of agreement there is no indication of

10 what designation they will be used for.

II G Okay. In your testimony on contention LEA-12

12 I would like to ask you with regard to the statements that
,

.

\ 13 are made there whether or not' FEMA is aware of any unmet
.

,

14 staffing needs that have been identified and passed on to

15 either any of the risk counties or to PEMA with regard to

16 school staffing requirements to' implement protective measures

17 in the event of a radiological emergency?
i

18 (Witnesses conferring off the record.)

19 A. (Witness Kinard) We are only aware through the

20 testimony of Dr. Claypool and Mr. Campbell that there are

21 certain unmet needs that that school district has passed on
; 22 to Chester County. I cannot recall offhand as to whether

23 those unmet needs have been passed on to PEMA as well. ,

24 G Are you aware of whether or not those unmet needs
Ase-Federal Reportees. Inc.

25 that have, been identified at Owen J. Roberts School District

-__ _ . _ _ _
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I and I am specifically referring to staffing needs have been
2 resolved at this time?

3 A. (Witness Asher) We have no official documentationo 1'

4 at this time.

5 g Are you aware of whether.or not any unmet needs
6 regarding school staffing requirements have been passed on
7 from the Metnacton School-District to the Montgomery County

.

8 Office of Emergency Preparedness?

9 A (Witness Kinard) No.

10 % In your professional opinion if a school district

II has identified what it considers to be valid unmet needs
12-

regarding staffing requirements and the school district has

f
"

13 determined that in its opinion those individuals are required -

14 to effectively implement the plan, do you believe.that FEMA
15 could make a determination that there is reasonable. assurance
16 that the plan can be implemented?

17 A. (Witness Asher) As previously testified if we can

18 receive some knowledge as to the progress being made to
19 accomplish the unmet needs we could make a determination.

| 20 4 Have you bee provided such information regarding
21 progress being made to. resolve the unmet needs identified at.

g,

U 22 the Owen J. Roberts School District?
23 A. At the present time through those channels that we

!'
'

24 normally receive such information, no.
Ass Federal Reporters, Inc.

! 25 0 At several places in your testimony particularly '
,

p

"'

- -,.-.,.-._ ~-.-_, . _._. -- ___ .,_
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1 relating to contentions 12 and 14 you refer to the fact that

2 because of their training, individuals involved in emergency-
3 response will develop procedures to assure the safety of their

4 own families during conditions and that once individuals

5 understand their role and responsibility in an emergency

6 situation, specifically a radiological emergency, that in your

7 opinion it is reasonable to assume that those individuals

8 will carry out those responsibilities.

9 My question to you is, have you been provided any

10 information regarding the degree to which training programs..

11 have been completed for school staff and bus drivers within

12 the Limerick Emergency Planning Zone?

13 MR. CONNER: I would object to the form of that

14 question. The statement that preceded the question talked

15 about people making plans for their own families and now we

16 nave apparently a-connected question that has to do_with

17 training for school teachers and I am not at all sure that

18 those two points have a legitimate nexus. There is certa' inly
19 no foundation..

20 MS. ZITZER: I will rephrase it and go through the

21 testimony line by line. I was trying to save time by not doing

/O 22 that hut 1 wi11 de haggy to reehrase the euestion.

'23 JUDGE HOYT: All right. I think-that would be a
,

24 better procedure for you, Ms. Zitzer, if you will rephrase it.
4..pma noemes, ene.

25 MS. ZITZER: Certainly.
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I BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

2 G At page nine of your testimony on contention LEA-12

3 in answer number one, second to the last sentence of that

4 first paragraph states that because of their training most

5 individuals involved in an emergency response developed

6 procedures to assure the safety of their families during

7 emergency conditions.

8 My question to you is, what information has been

9 provided to FEMA or that you are personally aware of regarding

10 whether or not any such training has even taken place at this

Il point.in time within the Limerick Emergency Planning Zone?

12 MR. CONNER: I would object to this question. I

.

13 see the' premise as I understand Ms. Zitzer is that there is
h

14 some specialized training which allow these trained teachers to
-

15 develop response procedures. I would object to that because ;

16 I think it calls for an ambiguous answer. As I read that

17 sentence it clearly says the basic training-these people have

18 to begin with but if the question were asked that way, I

19 wouldn't object.

20 MS. ZITZER: If need be, I will rephrase the-

21 question.

g] 22 JUDGE HOYT: All right, Ms . Zitzer, if you want to
LJ

23 rephrase it.

24 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)
4 .r.eera neporiers. Inc.

25 G In your testimony on page nine in answer one, the
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I sentence we just referred to, you make the statement "because,

2 of their training," what specifically are you referring to
3 when you make that statement?

O
4 A (Witness Kinard) We are not talking in specifics

5 here. We are talking about our knowledge of emergency

6 response in general and it is not necessarily tied into the

y Limerick situation.

END#2 8

9

10

|
11

.

12
.

'

14

f

15

16

i

17
.

! 18

19

20

21j

:

(,~)' 22
,

| 23

24
'A .resor:s neporan. Inc.

25

|

- - _ _ _ _ _ . , . _ - - , _ _ _ _ _ - . _ ,- _ _ ._. . . _ ._ - . . - , - - . , - _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ . _-



.CR 21692-- 20,205

REE
Tako 3-

.Pcgm 1 I Q In the next sentence you state, "This

2 preplanning should allow individuals to fulfill their

3 emergency duties with reasonable assurance that their

:O
6 families are adequately taken care of."

5 With regard to the Limerick emergency planning

6 zone, to what are you referring in that sentence, if

7 anything in particular?

8 A (Witness Kinard) Well, once again, these last

9 two sentences are talking about our understanding, our

10 knowledge of. emergency response history, that if

II adequate training is offered to responders, whether they

12 are considered emergency workers or nonemergency workers,

13 that it is then reasonable to expect them to take the

'l4 adequate precautions to take care of their family.

15 Q Are you aware of whether_or not such training

16 has been completed for school' staff-and bus drivers

17 within the Limerick Emergency Planning Zone?

18 A We have received information both from
s

19 Energy Consultants and from PEMA, and I have heard

20 testimony given here that certain training has taken place.,

21 I cannot say whether that-training is complete,

O 22 aut we are aware that it has aeen effered.

23 Q Are you. aware to the extent -- strike that.

24 Are you aware of the extent to which training
Aso Fede,d Repo,ters, Inc.

25 for bus drivers has been completed?

i

.
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I A (Witness Asher) ~ No.

2 Q If you were provided figures which were received

3 by parties in this proceeding on November 21, 1984

O 4 from Robin Hoffman Wenger of Energy Consultants that

5 46 bus drivers in the Boyertown School District, 43

6 bus drivers in the Owen J. Roberts School District,

7 and.38 bus drivers in the Perkiomen. Valley School

8 District had received radiological emergency response

9 training for bus drivers from Energy Consultants, would

10 you believe that that training was sufficient with regard

II to providing reasonable assurance that bus drivers'that

12 might be called upon to drive buses in the Limerick

>O
'2 =mer ency erannine zone in the event of a radio 1o,1ca1

14 emergency had been trained?

15 MR. CONNER: We would object to this question.

1' One, there is no foundation'that there is any

17 requirement that bus drivers.even receive training or,

18 secondly, that the assumption to the question seenis to

I' be that because of a number of people of a total --

20 of an unspecified total would in some way ind'icate

21 whether or not there was sufficient training for the

OL 22 entire group, even though the basis -- her point is

23 there is no basis for whatever training they are talking

24 about adds any foundation to the question.
A reserm nesensa,Inc.

25 MS.'ZITZER: I believe that -- I would like

.
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I the witnesses to answer the question.

2 If the Board intends to sustain the objection, I

3 will rephrase the question.

O 4 JUDGE HOYT: I'm sorry?

5 MS. ZITZER: I will rephrase the question.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Why don't you just rephrase the

7 question, Miss Zitzer.

8 MS. ZITZER: However, I would prefer to have

9 an answer.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Well, if you would like to rephrase

II it, why don't you do that. I think that may solve

12' the difficulties.

O '' I think much of what you wane on this.

)
Id particular issue, Mr. Conner, can be done on cross-

.

15 examination. You will have adequate time for that.

16 If there are any ambiguities, you can make those

17 corrections.

18 MR. CONNER: If the Board please, the witnesses

l' have said they know some training was given, but they

20 don't know what the training was. There is no foundation.

21 JUDGE HOYT: Let's see if Miss Zitzer can get

]i
/ 22 the question rephrased.

23 BY MS. ZITZER:
J

0 On page 26 of your testimony, in answer 5, this !24
AsoJederal Repe, cots, Inc.

25 is regarding contention LEA 15 which deals with bus drivers, i
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I you make the statement, "We assume that as part of their

2 training, bus drivers will receive all the information

3 they would need to perform their duties during a radiological
( 8

4g

4' emergency."

5 My question is, what information are you

6 aware of with regard to any training that has taken

7 place at this time for bus drivers within the

8 I.imerick Emergency Planning Zone?

9 A (Witness Kinard) I could only answcr that to

10 the extent that we have been provided the lesson

II plans through PEMA, one of which is for bus drivers.

12 We have reviewed thoseplans and, as noted in our

(n) 13
, -

update to FEMA's prefiled testimony on the admitted LEA

14 contentions, we feel that those lesson plans, including

15 the bus drivers lesson plans, are for the most part

16 comprehensive in nature.

17 0 What basis is there to assume that bus
!

18 drivers will receive such training?

" A The only assumption that we can make at thisj

20 point is that the information that we are being given

21 by other parties is correct.

22: As I say, we are aware that certain training
,

23 has been conducted. We have not attended any of those train-

24 ing classes.
As-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 0 When you say you are aware that certain training
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'

I has been conducted, can you be more specific with regard
2 to any knowledge you have or information you have been

3 provided with regard to the extent of the training?

O
' I am specifically referring to the numbers

5 of bus drivers that have been trained.
6 A I couldn't even begin to give you an accurate

7 guess and a ballpark figure at this point. All I know

8 is that some of the information that has been provided

9 has included the fact that certain bus driver training has

10 taken place.

II Q Do you believe that bus drivers should be

*

12 informed of their role and responsibility if called upon

O la to ,rovide service in the event of a radio 1.,1ca1

?
-

Id emergency at the Limerick Generating Station?

15 MR. CONNER: Objection. Again, unless

I' a distinction is made if this is a personal opinion

37 or if-it.is an official opinion.

18 JUDGE HOYT: All right. The objection is

II overruled. Proceed.

20 WITNESS ASHER: Yes. I believe they should be

21 informed.

O '' =' "= =2'=="'

23 Q Are you aware of whether or not at this

24 time they have been informed of this responsibility?
4 sm.es no ,=., sac.

25 A No, we are not.
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I Q Why do you believe that bus drivers should be

2 informed of their responsibility or role in the event

.
3 of a radiological emergency?

4 A In my personal opinion, anyone who is obligated
5 to take a risk shou 1d be adequate 1y informed.

.

6 Q In your professional opinion, do you be11 eve

7 that bus drivers who are called upon to assist in the

8 evacuation in the event of a radiological emergency
9 are taking a risk?

10 A I am not positive that they are taking a risk.

II If they proceed according to the plan, they should be
12 outside the EPz Eefore there is a risk.

'

O '' o oo veu de11 eve at.the gresent time there is
t .

14 reasonable assurance that the p1ans can be carried out

15 to insure that that is the case?
10 A At the present time am I sure?

17 Q Yes.

18 A In regard to that specific opportunity?

19 Q Yes, sir.

20 A No, I am not.

21 Q At the present time, are you aware of

Q 22 whether or not bus drivers who might be called upon to
23 provide service in the event of a radiologica1 emergency
24 at the Limerick Generating Station have'a c1 ear

4..pesere meserwee, lae.

25 understanding of their role in such an emergency?
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I MR. CONNER: I would object. That has

2 been gone over. This was asked and answered.
3 JUDGE HOYT: Once more then, Mr. Conner.

! /" 4 The objection is overruled.

5 WITNESS KINARD: I can only say that if the

6 training that is offered bus drivers is based upon

7 the training modules that have been provided to us, that

8 it is reasonable to expect that they would have a clear

9 understanding of their role and the other offshoots

10 of a potential accident at Limerick.

II BY MS. ZITZER:

f
I2 Q In the event that drivers do not receive

) 13 such training, what would your answer be?
,

14 A (Witness Asher) That is a question that

15 calls for speculation on our part.

I0 JUDGE HOYT: I will sustain the witness'

17 objection.
I

18 (Laughter.)
;

I9 BY MS. ZITZER:

20 Q At page 27 of your testimony on contention

21 LEA 15 in answer 7, I believe, you state that FEMA

) 22 would expect that once the procedures for evacuation

23 of school children have been completed that the one-lift

24 standard called for in the plans would clearly establish
w.r.o.r. neporters, inc.

25 that the evacuation of school children has priority over any
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I other responsibility, if any, given the specific bus

2 drivers by emergency management agencies.

3 My question to you is, what is your

O 4 -statement that the evacuation of school children would

5 have priority over other assignments based on?

6 A It is our understanding, through the review

7 of the plans that we have read up to thos point, that

8 bus drivers and buses are being allocated specifically

9 for school evacuations and other separate and distinct
c

10 buses would be provided for the evacuation of the general

Il public.

12 So that we would expect, as part of this plan, that
,

h 13 if it is followed through its logic'al course that'those

7
.

Id buses are going to be established specifically for

15 school children evacuation.

16 Q What is that knowledge based on, specifically

17 that buses are being allocated specifically for school

18 district evacuations?

I9 A That is based upon my reading of the draft

20 plans that were submitted to us back in December of 1983.

21 Q Is it your testimony that those plans

(() indicate specific assignment or allocation of buses22

23 for school district evacuation, to the best of your

24 recollection?
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A It is my understanding that if buses would be
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I used in a dual manner that they would be used for school

2 district evacuation first. If it would be called for some

3 other use, they would go through the procedures

O
4 established in terms of.the transportation staging areas,

5 in terms of getting dosimetry, et cetera.

6 Q To the best of your knowledge, have the plans you

7 reviewed indicated that buses will first be assigned to

8 school district evacuation as opposed to some other

9 evacuation assignment?

10 A That is my understanding, yes. '

II Q In your testimony on page 26, your answer 6,

12 again dealing with contention LEA 15, although you do

- 13 refer to having given f.he same statement in contention 12
T

Id which also deals with the issue of human response related to

15 school staff, you make the statement that "the history

16 of response to emergencies shows a willingness by

| individuals to perform their duties."17

!

19 My question is, are you referring to any

19 particular emergencies that would include radiological.

20 emergency conditions when you make that statement?

21 A No. We were referring to emergency response in

22 general.

23 Q I would like to move on to your testimony.

24 on contention LEA 26 which, I believe, is on pages 34
Ase-Federal Reportets, Inc.

25 through 36 of your prefiled testimony on the admitted
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I contentions, specifically on page 35. You refer

2 to procedures that were demonstrated during the July 25th

3 exercise, and you make the statement that " timely

4 sactivation of the various EOCs took place at the' alert

5 and site emergency phases well before simulated,

'

6 evacuation was declared."

7 To the best of your recollection, isn't

'/ 8 it true that in numerous examples. cited in that

9 July 25th exercise report, which I believe is FEMA

10 Exhibit E-4, FEMA made comments about premature

II activation and staffing of municipal EOCs?

12 A I believe the context you are referring to there is.

13 in certain instances the EOCs were staffed prior to what
,

.

Id*

was called for in the plans themselves.
,

15 We observed these exercises and evaluated them

'' '
16 based upon the plans that we have been given. We were

17 informed that the decisions were decisions that were

'18 ms?.e by emergency management officials feeling that it was

I9 '
better to be safe than sorry and have the staff on at

-END 3 20 an earlier-stage than normally would be expected.

.21

(~) 22
'%J

23

24
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 '
.

\ , '.
e,,

\
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1 Q Do you believ e that the time difference atT4 MM/mm1

2 the various EOCs would.!have also occurred if the crill had

3 taken place at anotner time, specifically earlier in the

O
4 day as opposed to the evening hours?

5 A (Witness Asher) We have no reason to believe

6 that it would not have occurred as it was.

7 Q Mr. Kinard, you observed at the Lower Providence

8 Township EOC during the November 20th exercise, didn't you?

9 A Yes, I did. --

10 Q Referring to FEMA Exhibit 5, which is the November
! !

11 20th Drill Report, page VII indicates the objectives at the j

12 exercise.

13 - A (Witness Kinard) I'm sorry to say that the copy

? 14 we have here does not include VII.

i

15 Q We can provide that. I

16 (Document handed to witness.) i

17 | I would specifically like to refer you to Objective
t

'

18 No. 8, which states:

|

| 19
.

"The objective to demonstrate the capability
| I

20 to implement sheltering or evacuation and take j
i
'

21 action to activate support-functions."

- 22 Isn't it true that the scenario in the November
,

i

23 20th-drill calls for a sheltering response rather than an
|

24 evacuation response?
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc. ;

|
25 A That is correct. )

. .. . . ._. _._ -
-. .
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1 Q And given that that was the protective measure

2 called for, using the Lower Providence Township response as

3 an example, since~ you~were there, Mr. Kinard, do you believe
O

,

V that it can be assumed that based on what you observed on4

5 November 20th, that Lower Providence Township has demonstrated

6 its capability to implement actions that would be necessary

7 in the event that evacuation was called for as a~ protective

8 measure as opposed to sheltering,~which was the scenario that

9 was tested during the drill?

10 A I believe so.

11 Q And why do you have that opinion?

12 A Based upon my observation curing the exercise, I
.

I 13 felt that the Lower Providence staff was very professional

14 in its response to the problems that were presented befdre

15 it as part of the November 20th exercise.

16 They discussed their actions at the various

-

17 emergency classification. levels and made the proper decisions

18 in the context of the exercise. Thus, I don't think there

'19 is any reason to believe that they couldn't have-done just

20 as well if an evacuation was warranted.
!

21 Q At page 36 of your testimony, at answer 3, you

O 22 refer to the fact that in your opinion FEMA does not view
LJ

23 route alerting as a necessity, but rather as a-supplement to'

24 the designated systems which, in this case, is sirens.
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 What function are you aware of relating to the use

_ _ . . _



20,217

mm3 I of route alerting for notification of the hearing-impaired

2 individuals that have been identified? Let's again use

3 the example of Lower Providence Township.
(m)v

4 A I believe that the Townships haive established

5 route alerting for the hearing impaired.

0
Q In your observation report on Lower Providence

7 Township participation in the November 20th drill, specifically

8 on page 7, under VI, which is entitled Public Alerting and

9 Instruction, it states:

"Because of the somewhat limited nature of

11
the exercise, the Township did not actually send

,

route alerting teams out."
,-m

13 (Witnesses referring to document.) !

I
I# My question is, what is your opinion based on that

Lower Providence Township has the capability to actually
;

16 I
implement route alerting for the hearing impaired? j

17 I I

; A In discussions with the emergency management
|

18 lofficials at Lower Providence Township during the exercise, i

19 i

|
they provided me with a detailed list of all hearing-impaired i

|
20 individuals in the township.

21 In addition, although they did not actually send

^
22v) the teams out, they had a large number -- I would classify

23 it as a large number -- of volunteers on hand at one of
,

24
the fire companies that could have been dispatched if

w.p.o.,.i n. port.,,, inc.

25
necessary.
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hD4
I I believe in the manner that it was explained to'

me, and my viewing of the list,that they have a very clear

3 understanding of exactly where the locations of these-

4 individuals are.

5
Q Was the Lower Providence Fire Chief present at

0 the EOC during your observations?

7 A I couldn't give you a definite answer on that one.

8 There were approximately -- I would say close to a aozen

9 people in the EOC at that time.
r

10
Q Do you recall whether or not you spoke to an

11
individual named Harry Miller, who was present at the EOC

12
'during the Nbvember 20th exercise?

- 13 A I don't recall the name offhand.' I could~.have.r

14
L Q I believe you indicated you were shown some kind

15
of a list of individuals that were identified that were ;

,

hearing impaired.

I7 Is that correct?
!

IO
. A That's correct.
1
- 19
! Q Were you provided any information with regard

i to the source of thatlist, or how that list had been |
0

I

developed?

(_3
# 22). A I can't give you a definite answer as to exactly,.

23
the source of the list.

24
y,w , O I believe yesterday when I asked you some questions,

( 25
|

about Bucks County's role as a' support count, Mr. Kinard, I
.

_ _ _ _ _ . _ . . . _ . . . _ _ . _ _ . . _ _ _
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mm5 believe you made the statement that you thought the situation

looked optimisitc, I believe, with regard to Bucks County

being willing to implement the support plan..

O newever, when I asked veu whet you meane by thati

,

at transcript page 20,176, you said:

"I would have to say that we still cannot

make a definitive statement that Bucks County would

implement their plan. But I cannot make a definitive>

statement that they would not implement their plan,

either."
10

Do you recall making that statement yesterday?g

A Yes.
12

| . O I would like.to ask you if -- strike that.

MS. ZITZER: I would like to ask Ms. Zitzer to
14

,

i provide to the witness a copy of a letter that has been
15+

identified as LEA Exhibit E-60.
,

(Document shown to counsel and handed to ,

'

the witnesses.)

| I believe that-has previously been distributed to

the parties.

JUDGE HOYT: ~Let the record reflect that the-
' . 21

I. document described by counsel has been handed to the witnesses,
!- 22

after being shown to the various~ counsel.,

!
23

(Witnesses examining document.)
,

24|

" ' " BY MS. ZITZER:
.

25

.

:
-

. __ - __ - _ _ _ . . _ . _ _ , _ . , _ . . _.._ _ . _ __,
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m6
1 Q The first question I wouldlike to ask is whether

2 or not either of you have seen this letter prior to my just

:O-
3 providing you a copy of it?

L
'

4 A (Witness Asher) Yes, we have.

5 Q The letter I handed you was dated November 16, 1984

6 and I believe it was from the Chairman of the Bucks County

7 Commissioner, Carl Fonash, addressed to both FEMA and PEMA.

8 To the best of your recollection, did FEMA' provide

9 any kind of a response to Mr. Fonash after having received

10 this letter?

11 A I believe we did.'

t
i

12 Q Can you inform us of the ' nature of the response that

( you b' lieve was provided, if you are aware of that?'13 e

-14 A Offhand, I am not..

-15 'O Are the statements contained in thtletter part of
-

'
,.

16 the. information that you relied upon, Mr. Kinard, -when you - [

17 made the statement which I just read to you from yesterday's
,

,

i

L 18 . transcript?
l.

19 A (Witness . Kinard) I'm sorry, could you repeat that

20 ' question?
#

21 Q Certainly.: I read you a statement that.you made
.

() 22 . yesterday where you said that you didn't believe you'could

23 - make a definitive statement that Bucks-County would-implement-

[ 24 their plan, but that you also could notLmake a definitive-
braserei naponen, ine.

_

1!5 statement that1they would not-implement their plan, either.

;

L
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Imm7 My question to you,is that letter from Commissioner

2 fonash to FEMA dated November 16, 1984 which is marked as

3 LEA Exhibit E-60, part of the basis for your making that
,_

() 4
'

statement?

5 (Witness examining documents.)

0 A I cannot say that this particular letter was.

7 I believe in our testimony that we referred to a

8 July 17th letter from Commissioner Fonash to FEMA, I believe

9 it was, and realizing that that letter was in existence, it
I

10 still gives us some concerns.

But the fact that they participated in the November |
12 20th exercise, I think allays them to a certain extent.

q
13Q Q Do you have any concerns based on the November 16th

14 I letter which you have just reviewed, and which I believe you

15 stated FEMA had previously received? . ,

16 A I think it indicates that Bucks County still has
i

some concerns regarding the implementation of its support fI7
i

18 plan from Montgomery County. That is why I said that I could

19

|
not give any assurance that they would implement their plan.

But, on the other hand, I 'cannot give any assurance20

'
21 that they will not implement their plan.

22( ) (Pause)

23 MS. ZITZER: I just want to take a moment to review
#

my notes. I may have only one or two questions left.
Aca-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Very well,
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I ~

mm8 ] (Representatives for LEA conferring. )

2 MS. ZITZER: I would like to ask Ms. Mulligan ---

3
strike that.

4 BY MS. ZITZER:

5 0 The last page of your testimony on the deferred

0 contentions, which I believe relates to LEA Contention 23,

7 reference is made to the use of a survey as beina an

8 acceptable technique for measuring the transport-dependent

9 population of the EPZ.

10 Based on the knowledge you presently have, are

you able to offer an opinion with regard to whether or not f.
'

12 there has been adeq'uate -- strike that.
,

13
"

(Representatives for LEA conferring.)

?
#

iend T4

15 .

.

16

17
!

18

t19

|

20

21,

.23

24
Ace-Federal Reporters. Inc.

25

- ,

..$



.

nations
CR21692 20,223 1

#5-mn-1'

I MS. ZITZER: I would like to ask Ms. Mulligan to

2 again provide the witnesses with a copy of LEA Exhibit E-44

3 which is a survey form that we discussed yesterday.

O
4 (Above-referenced document supplied to the witnesses. >

5 BY MS. ZITER: (Resuming)

6 (L I believe in your testimony on LEA-23 which I

7 have just referred you'to you state at least as of the time

8 that this testimony was written that FEMA was not faniliar

~

9 with the survey that is referenced in Philadelphia Electric's
4

10 evacuation time estimate study. However, if I were to inform

Il you that the survey form which you have just been provided

12 which is identified as LEA Exhibit E-44 was used to conduct

13 such a survey of the individuals in the Limerick Emergency
. ,

14 Planning Zone to determine any special assistance that might

15 be required with respect to transportation problems, if I

16 were to inform you,.that the responses to this survey showed

17 significant numerical differences with regard to the survey

18 estimates based on the 1980 census figures that were previously

|
19 contained in the draft plans and I believe were contained in the'

20 plans which you did review, would you be able to offer an

'
21 opinion with regard to the adequacy of the use of this survey

-g
22 to determine whether or not the transportation needs of the'Q,

23 publicLhave been adequately identified with the Limerick

24 Emergency Planning Zone?
.Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. CONNER: We object to that question *as being

. . -. -. - _-
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1

totally without foundation in the sense that is the survey
2

form adequate based upon a representation that some,of the
3

(~' numbers, the responses, were different from the 1980 census
'

'- 4

and that is hardly a basis for asking any witness a question.
5

JUDGE HOYT: But it is the evidence in this
6

> hearing, Mr. Conner.
7

MR. CONNER: If these witnesses were present and
8

heard some of the earlier colloquy perhaps, but since I don't
9

think they were I submit that this is without foundation for
10

these witnesses.
11

JUDGE HOYT: It was represented to the witnesses
'

12
-

that this had been the testimony. Your objection is overruled.
(~') 13 '

''y (Witnesses conferring off the record.)
14

WITNESS ASHER: May I ask you to repeat the
15

question, please?

| BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)
17 !

! O I previously provided you with a copy of an exhibit
|18
!

wnich has been marked as Exhibit LEA E-44 which is a survey
19

form. If I informed you that this was the survey form --
,

20
|

(Time signal sounded.) |
21

JUDGE HOYT: You may finish your question, Ms. Zitzer,

(~') 22

and the response to the question.ss

23

BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)
24

Am-Federal Coporters, Inc. G -- have been sent out to households within the Limerick
25

Emergency Planning Zone in an attempt to identify members of the
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1

public that would need transportation assistance in the event
2 -

of a radiological emergency and if I were to inform you
3

J} -that the results or responses of this survey in some instances
4 .

varied widely from the 1980 census figure estLmates that

5
were contained in the copies of the plan which you have

6
reviewed, would you be able to offer an opinion with regard

7
to whether or not the needs of the transport dependent public

8
within the Limerick Emergency Planning Zone had been adequately

9
identified? e

10
A (Witness Asher) No, I would-not. It is beyond the

11

field of my expertise and I would have to submit that

12 .

information to the* representative on the RAC from the Department

p () 13 - ' '

of Transportation. -

14

0 Would you intend to do so if you found such
~

15

differences?
,

16

|
A If I found such, yes.

17
MS. ZITZER: Thank you. !-

18
,

JUDGE HOYT: ' Very well. Your hour has been
,

-19
completed, Ms. Zitzer. Mr. Anthony, you will-begin your

20
cross-examination next. However, we will take a very brief

21
,

_

. recess.
'[ ) ' 22t

. Xxt frXX= .(Whereupon a short recess was taken.)

-23
*

. JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order. Let
24

6,m e , ine, the record reflect that all the parties to the. hearing who
25

~

were present when the hearing recessed are again present, that

f
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I
the witnesses have taken their place on the witness stand.

2
Gentlemen, you previously took the oath yesterday and as I

3

.

reminded you this morning, you are still under that oath.--

'

4
WITNESS ASHER: Yes, ma'am.

5
WITNESS KINARD: .Yes, Your. Honor.

6
JUDGE HOYT: The next party to examine is

t

7
Mr. Anthony on behalf of Friends of the Earth. Mr. Anthony,

8
you have a limited interest in cLEA-24/ FOE-1. The testimony

9
of these witnesses pertinent to your limited interest

10
question is that contained on pages 32 and 33 of the pre-filed

11
testimony of these witnesses.

. I'2
It is question "G and the response to question."G".

.

O 13 .

which is partly contained on page 32 and is completed on page
14

33. Your examination of these witnesses will be limited to
15

the matters testified to in response to question "G".

16
Do you understand?

17
MR. ANTHONY: No, I don't, Judge Hoyt. I would

18 - like to repeat, yesterday'I stated that I would need an hour
i

19
for my cross-examination and I am willing to try to_ crowd it.

20
into half an hour, but I will do my best to do that.

21
JUDGE HGYT:- Mr. Anthony, as you understand LEA

(~) 22
(_/ had onlyftwo hours and they had to cover all of the questions.

23
To grant you any disproportionate amount of time I think is

24
Lw g , % being unfair to other examiners particularly to LEA whose
| 25

contentions were addressed by these witnesses and to the

,. . . .. . . . . L .-.-. - - - - - . - - - - - . - - - , . . . - . - , . - , - . .



. .- . _ . - . _ . _ _ _ _ - -

mn5-5,

20,227

I applicant who carries the burden of proof.

.2 We will give you 30 minutes, Mr. Anthony, but that
a

3 is all and all your questions must be directed to those

O 4 responses and those areas covered by question "G" and the

5 responses thereto.

6 MR. CONNER: For the record, I would note in

7 the transcript of yesterday --

8 JUDGE HOYT: Let me stop you, Mr. Conner, we said
.

9 15 minutes. We are running a little ahead of schedule this

10
.

morning and I think we will grant him 30 minutes, but.that :Ls ,

!

; . 11 it.

I
12 MR. CONNER: My point was that at 20,153 of the

-( ) 13 transcript Mr. Anthony yesterday said that he asked for one

ld ' half hour, not one hour as he said this morning.
,

i 15 JUDGE HOYT: Regardless of what he said yesterday,

16j LMr. Conner, we are not into today. He is going' to have 30
!
'

17 | minutes and Mr. Anthony, let me caution you that your questions
i,

18 must be addressed to those matters discussed in response to
|

| 19 question "G" and to the responses contained in these witnesses'
f
L

'20 testimony on pages 32 and-33. All right. Your time has begun.

L '21 MR. ANTHONY: _ Judge Hoyt, my concept is that there

() 22 is a ' contention and the contention has to do with whether'

23 Valley Forge' Park and Upper Merion Township should be included
;

| 24 and Marsh Creek and other places should be' included in the EPZ.
Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 In order to establish'whether that should or should not and the
,

. . . --. - . _ - - - . -.. . _____.--.. - . - - - . . - - - - - - - - .-
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1
testimony of these witnesses is key to it, I will need to

2 discuss the whole basis for the setting up of the EPZ and
3

I will have to refer to 10 C.F.R. 50.47 and the NUREG-0654
4

and in 50.47 (a) (2) , it states the NRC will base its findings
5

on a review of the Federal Emergency Management Agency
6

findings and determinations as to whether state and local

7
emergency plans are adequate and so forth.

8
Down below it says any other information already

9
available to FEMA may be considered in assessing whether

10
there is reasonable assurance that the plans can be implemented.

11
What I need to solicit in my cross-examination is further

12
information for FEMA. FEMA is the key as to whether the plans,

() ,

13
whether the public's safety is taken care of and I am speaking

14
to that.

15
I have a responsibility for the people in the area

;

16
wno use to shop and work in Upper Merion and I am very sensitive

.

| 17
| |I to the thousands of visitors who are visitors in Valley Forge

,

18 I
|Park and therefore I will have to use whatever means I can to i

19 i
elicit from these witnesses and their testimony doesn't even '

mention as far as I know, it doesn't mention the question of

21
including and this is a serious lack. I have to ask them about

it.

23
I will begin.

24
BY MR. ANTHONY:w-Fm ne, W.

!
25

XXXXX'C G Do either of you gentlemen know a Richard W. Krimm?/
.

-

w_
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I A. (Witness Asher) Yes.

2 0 Do you work for him?

3 A. Indirectly.gq
V

4 G Are you aware of a letter written by Edward L. Jordan

5 of NRC to Mr. Krimm dated December 26th? That is an exhibit,

6 a letter addressed to the Board from Ms. Wright, December 31st

7 and the subject -- all I want to do is ask you about the

8 subject noted is FEMA Support for NRC Licensing of Limerick

9 Generating Station, FEMA Support for NRC Licensing of

10 Limerick Generating Station. Is that your function in this

II hearing and in this proceeding to support the NRC licensing
12 of Limerick?

V 13 A. It is our function to support NRC in helping them,

I4 make a decision as to whether a license is granted.

15 G Are you already commited to a license being granted?

16 A. FEMA Region III is committed to nothing other than

17 its obligation to review the plans and establish implementing

18 ability.

I9 0 Then you do not agree that your function is to

20 support an NRC license for Limerick?
!

21 A. Pardon me. Would you repeat that question?

22 O You do not agree with this heading then that it is

23 FEMA's function to support an NRC license for Limerick?

24 A. I testified that that is not our function so
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 evidentally I do not agree that we are here to support a license.
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I G Is your function as stated in the introduction to

2 your testimony? FEMA recognized the need and this is on

3 introduction to the' Federal Emergency Management Agency's
v()

4 testimony, last paragraph, last sentence, FEMA recognizes the
5 need'for consultant involvement in RERP processes, but it is
6 FEMA's responsibility to deal with the governmental

7 jurisdictions responsible for the health and safety of their

8 citizens. Did you write that?

9 A. (Witness Kinard) Yes.
t

10 G Do you both agree with that?

II
A. (Witness Asher) Yes.

12 4 Does that apply to Valley Forge National Park,

13 the health and safety of its citizens?
Y
|

14 MR. CONNER: Objection. There is no foundation for

IS this introductory thing suddenly relating to the people ati

16 Valley Forge Park and otherwise identified.
|-

L 17 MR. ANTHONY: They are citizens.
!

18 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Conner, your objection will be

I9 overruled.

20 BY MR. ANTHONY: (Resuming)

2I 'G 'Does it apply to Valley Forge Park?

| 22 A. (Witness.Asher) FEMA has an obligation to be.

| -23 concerned about' citizens throughout the United States.
t

! 24
G That is to me a queasy answer. Will you answer

Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 directly about Valley Forge Park?
P



mnd-9 20,231

I
A. Is Valley Forge Park within the United States

2 boundaries, then I would have to say yes.

3 g Most unsatisfactory answer.b
4 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Anthony, you may cross-examine

5 these witnesses with vigor. However, this bench will not

6 tolerate abuses of federal employees who are coming here to

7 do their duty and to testify under oath. That will be your

8 last demonstration of that type of conduct. Now proceed.

9 MR. CONNER: Could you instruct the witness to

10 answer directly?

11
BY MR. ANTHONY: (Resuming)

. i

,

12
% Did you both have a role in writing interim findings

13-

and testifying on the -- excuse me. Did you have a role in

Id
writing the interim findings?

I0
A. (Witness Asher) Yes.

6
; g Are you acquainted with 10 Cn<io of Federal
! I

{
fRegulations50.47andNUREG-0654, Revision "1"?'

IO
A. (Witness Kinard) Yes.

,

!: 0 Is one of your functions having to do with these

20
regulations and the guide to see that they are complied with?

2I
A. (Witness Asher) I don't understand that question.

,

|

| O " a oo vo= u ve e re e o id111tv to ee ea e tue e

23 regulations and guides are complied with as far as evacuation

#
and the safety of the public is concerned?

Ace. Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
A. (Witness Kinard) I think it needs to be made clear

_ . ~ _ _ _
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1

1 that NUREG-0654 is entitled, " Criteria For Preparation and7

2 Evaluation of Radiological Emergency Response Plans and

,
,

3 Preparedness in Support of Nuclear Power Plants." It is not

k
4 a federal regulation. It is guidance that has been established

5 by FEMA and NRC to work with the state, counties and in

|
6 Pennsylvania the municipalities and school districts in a

p
! 7 cooperative effort to see that the guidance that has been

L

8 established as part of this document is met.

9 10 C.F.R. 50, I believe you referred to, is an'

10 NRC document.

Il O You have~never seen 10 C.F.R. 50.477

12 A Have we seen it, yes.

1( ~

13 g HaveLyou' studied it?
"

14 A I.have studied it as part of my work with FEMA. I'

15 ami not on a daily basis utilizing it.

16 g I would certainly .like to go over some of those --

17 you certainly quoted it many times in your testimony. How

.18 could you quote it if you weren't familiar with it?

19 MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I don't believe that.

20 Mr. Kinard has said that he is not familiar with it. I bel'ieve

.21 he said that he does know of it so to the extent that-the record
- 22 should be clear, I think that remark should be stricken.

123 . JUDGE HOYT: The motion to strike is granted.-
.

24 BY MR.' ANTHONY: -(Resuming)
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 g~ Do these parts of 50.47 have something to do with

t'

, , _ . - . . , _ . _ _ . . _ - . . . . . - - - - . . _ _ . . . . . . ~ . _ . . . - _ . . _ - - - - . . _ - . . , _ . _ . . _ . . . _ , - - - -.
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1 the setting up of the EPZ?

2 A (Witnesses reviewing documents.)

3 4 There are several references but maybe the key one

4 is 50.47 (c) (2) , the middle of that paragraph, the exact size

5 and configuration of the EPZ surrounding a particular

6 nuclear power reactor shall be determined in relation to

7 local emergency response needs and capabilities as they are

8 affected by such conditions as demography, topography,

9 land characteristics, access routes and jurisdictional

10 boundaries.

II Are you aware of that section?
,

12 MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I want to make sure that
'

(') 13( ,j the witnesses have a copy of the regulation that Mr. Anthony

14 is' referring to?

15 JUDGE HOYT: Gentlemen, do you have a copy?
||

,

16 WITNESS.ASHER: Yes, we do.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Proceed.

L
pND#5 18 BY MR. ANTHONY: (Resuming)
e

(~ 19
,

| 20
l

21

!

L
#^t 22

, .h_ -

23

24
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

..

e c... w+ , .-. .- -% y.
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Take 6 - I Q And does this apply to the EPZ for Limerick?
Paga'l

2 A (Witness Asher) Yes.

3
Q Are you aware of any special aspects,

.O 4 demography, topography, characteristics and test routes

5 and jurisdicational boundaries, are you aware of some

6 of those items in relation to.the EPZ for. Limerick?

7 A Only as they have been related to us by the

8 state or the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania and the

9 department of transportation and PennDOT.

10 Q You'mean you have no responsibility to

II' understand or to help to see that these -- that the
c

12 requirement is complied with?

_

13 -

Our obligation, as defined in NUREG 0654,
- g

Id is, the choice of the size of the emergency planning

15 zone represents the judgment of the extent of detailed

16 planning which must be performed.to assure an adequate

I7 response base.

18 That detailed planning we accept from PEMA

I' and their expertise in PennDOT, and it is reviewed by

20 the expert on our radiological assistance committee

21 from the federal department of transportation.

:O " o nave you ehen handed over your responsib111tv

23 to PennDOT and to PEMA?'

# MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I would like to object.
4 F.ewei n.porieri, inc.

25 I think that was an unfair characterization of the

.
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I testimony.

2 MR. HASSELL: I join that objection.

3 MS. FERKIN: The Commonwealth joins as well.
.O

4 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. The objection is

5 sustained.

6 BY MR. ANTHONY:

7 Q Have you seen this map, Limerkc Evacuation plan

8 map?

9 A Yes.

10 JUDGE COLE: Is that LEA 16?

Il MR. ANTHONY: It has a date of July 1984,

12 draft copy.

. 13 WITNESS ASHER: Your Honor, please, I responded

I4 yes, but that map that Mr. Anthony holds up -- I

15 would like to have it so we'can --

16 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. 'I understand the witness'
17 problem. There are two copies of this map that

18 has been introduced.

19 Miss Ferkin, can I prevail upon you to provide

20 Mr. Anthony with a copy of the --

21 MS. FERKIN: Yes, your Honor.

O 22 For the record, the mag that is seine

23 referred.to is Commonwealth Exhibit E-9.
24 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. That is the document

Aes-Federal Repo,to,s, Inc.

25 that I was attempting to request that you be given.

.

'- ~
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I Commonwealth Document E-9 will be submitted to the

. 2 witnesses.

3 Gentlemen, we will ask you to then answer the

.O
4 question-of whether or not you have seen it.

5 The record should reflect that Mr. Hippert

6 from the Commonwealth's team, has handed the witnesses

7 a copy of Commonwealth Exhibit E-9.

8 BY MR. ANTHONY:

9 Q Do you see that area in white in the EPZ?

10 g y,,,

II
Q And when you look down at the lower right-hand

'

I2 corner, you see what seems to be a piece taken out

13 between route'252'and route 363 which you can't read on this
?- i4 ma,.
.

15 It is here. It looks as if a piece had been

16 taken out. The line would normally continue along

! 17 .here (indicating), the white zone, but this is the dark

18 zone penetrates up into the white zone (indicating).

I9 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Anthony, this record does

20 not have eyes. You must describe verbally what it is.

21 you are telling the witnesses..

O ' 22 as. r=axI = nerere r iataear co tiau ,

23 I was going to object to the question as an unfair
2d characterization, the term " piece taken out."

? Ass-Feenes noormes, Inc.

-25 JUDGE HOYT: I am going to expect, Miss Ferkin,

_ . _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . . _ _ .
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I that you are going to pick that up on your

2 cross-examination.

3 BY MR. ANTHONY:

- O 4 Q There is a spot between the two red lower

5 evacuation routes which is the dark color and extends

6 up into the white color. And if you look on your map,
i-

7 that is Valley Forge Park. It seems to be included by

8 the green heavier lines zigzagging at the bottom.

9 Do you think that that shows that there was a

10 detour taken around Valley Forge Park in setting up the

II EPZ?

I2 MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I want to.make sure

:O 12 the witnesses understand what area of the exhihie
> '

Id Mr. Anthony is referring to before they answer.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. Mr. Hirsch, I think that

16 would be a very pertinent part of'this record if you

17 -characterized what Mr. Anthony has --

18 MR. HIRSCH: Perhaps Mr. Anthony might go to the

l' witnesses and.show them exactly what he is referring to to

''
20 save time.

21 'MR. ANTHONY: Is this all in my time?

22 JUDGE HOYT: It certainly is, Mr. Anthony,

23 every second of it.

24 MR. ANTHONY: .Miss Mulligan could do that
4 ms nasaws, sae.

25 and I will proceed.
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I (Miss Mulligan approaches the witnesses.)
,

|

2 BY MR. ANTHONY: !

I
3 Q Also while you are looking at the map, can you i

O l

4 see that the -- do you see where we are talking about now?
'

5 A Yes.
1

6 Q Do you see Valley Forge National Historical

7 Park?

8 A Yes.
'

9 Q Have you had any part of the deliberations that

10 were considering whether that should be included in the EPZ?

II
,

A No.
r

12 Q Have you heard any talk about it at"all?
.

'

13 A only from you.
*

Id Q Have you or anyone for the National Park

15 Service spoken to you?

16 A No.

17 0 Will you give me an opinion now as to whether

18 looking at the white area that makes a dent into the

19 white area, if you look at the white area to the right

20 which includes Upper Providence Township and to the

21 left which includes -- is Schuylkill-Township, does

Q. 22 that take a dent out of the white area?

23 MS. FERKIN: I object to the characterization

24 in the question as a " dent."
Am Federd Reporters, Inc.

.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Again, Miss Ferkin, we are going to

|

_-
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I permit the question.

2 Go ahead, Mr. Anthony.
,

3 BY MR. ANTHONY:

4 Q Is there a piece taken out, a dent taken

5 out or whatever as visually as you look at it?

6 A I see an irregular line that is outside the EPZ,

7 the designated EPZ. I don't see it as a dent or any

8 other exclusion.

9 Q Did you talk with-anyone in PEMA about Valley

; 10 Forge Park?

II MR. HASSELL: Objection. Lack of

12 foundation. I beieve the witnesses have already

13 testified as to their involvement in the location of theg] .

Id Valley Forge Park vis-a-vis the EPZ.
i

r 15 JUDGE HOYT: That objection is sustained.

I0 BY MR. ANTHONY:

I7 Q If you follow along the outline of the white

| 18 area at the bottom from Valley Forge Park to the second

I9 red evacuation route which is route 29, does the white

20 area begin there outside of the ten-mile circle and continue

21 for a consideralbe distance along route 76?' Do you

22 see route 767

l 23 A Yes.

24
Q Does the white area parallel the ten-mile circle

4.-Faswei nep= = .,inc.

| from route 29 to, I believe it is route 282 and East'25

t

i

s
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I Nantmeal?

2 MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, before the witnesses

3 answer, I am not sure I see a route 29 indicated on the

O
4 map. They are not aware of route 29, so it wouldn't

5 be possible for them to answer the question.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Gentlemen, can you locate the
;

7 routes that have been asked by Mr. Anthony?

8 WITNESS KINARD: We can locate route 29 and route 76.

9 I believe Mr. Anthony referred to route 282. I am
|

10'

not exactly sure what he is referencing in that.particular

II location. |,

! I2 BY MR. ANTHONY:.

.

-O is o If you 1ook at the edee of the white, there

|
14 is a green line that goes up'there, and I think it is

i
15 wherever it is -- that is the end of where.the EPZ

,

i

16 diverges from route 76.

17
; What is route 76? Is that the Pennsylvania

[ 18 Turnpike? Is that marked on there? Can you see marked on
'

# [ -there " turnpike"?
20 A Yes.

21 Q Would you agree that perhaps that is 15 miles
i'

22 that.the EPZ continues along route 76 of the boundary?

23 A (Witness Asher) Are you.asking -- you estimate

i 24 that'it is 15 miles from the Limerick Generating Station-
' Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

! 25 to that boundary?
|

4

t_
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I Q Well, it is approximately that.

2 A I would have to say I do not know.

3 0 It is a considerable distance. Is it a

O
4 considerable distance?

5 A Considerable is a relative term.

6 Q Well, let's skip that.

N I think you are not quite -- I withdraw that.

8 Would you -- have you ever seen some of the

9 past record, referring now to No. 7619 in the'

10 transcript where Miss Ferkin said, "The turnpike is a

Il most prominent boundary," do youagree with that?

12 MS. FERKIN: I object without having the
,

13 transcript in front of us to know whether that is a true

14 characterization of what I said.

15 MR. ANTHONY: That was March 5, 1984.

16 MS. FERKIN: You may have.that transcript

i
I7 here, but I don't. I would like to see whether or not !

'

18 that is what I said.

I9 MR. ANTHONY: All right. I don't have it

20 here. As you know, I don't have_a copy of the transctipt.

2I JUDGE HOYT: Very well. I think counsel's

r~
i 22 objection is well taken. If you had not given her

,

23 notice ~that you were going to use that testimony,

- 24
| the question is unfair to the counsel for the Commonwealth.
; Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 The objection is sustained.

|
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I BY MR. ANTHONY:
,

2 Q From that configuration with the apparent

3 piece taken out, which represents Valley Forge Park,

rO
'

4 does it look as if this was a deliberate and conscious

5 decision by PEMA or somebody?,

6 MR. FERKIN: I object to this. I object,

7 'to the characterization of PEMA.

8 ' JUDGE EOYT: That objection will be sustained,

9 Mr. Anthony.

10 BY MR. ANTHONY:

II Q' Do you have any knowledge of why Valley Forge
,

'I2 Park was left out?

13 A No, we do not.

Id Q Do you think-it should be included in the'

15 EPZ?

16 A I am unable to answer that question-as-I previously

17 testified. We|do not perform as experts in the transpor-
~

|

18 tation and establishment of the EPZ. We rely on.other
l

19
p j expertise'.
t

Q I thought your expertise was in "the field of' 20
~

.

:21 protecting the public safety.

22 A It is.

23 Q Isn't.the public s'afety at risk in Valley

24 . Forge Park in case of a nuclear emergency?
,As -Federo neporiers. Inc.

'25 A (Witness Kinard) I think, once again, it needs to be,

,

.

||
-. . . . . . . ... . . .- _ . . .
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I made clear that we are not -- let me start over, if I
,

2 could, please.

3 We, at FEMA, work with various emergency

4 management organizations, including PEMA, counties, municipali--

5 ties, and school districts where necessary._

6 We know ofrthe expertise of the emergency

7 planners in these different fields. We respect their

8 abilities in the field of emergency planning. We feel

9 that the individuals at the county, at the state, and

to at the municipalities have a much clearer feeling as to

Il the local conditions in,the areas surrounding nuclear {

12 pow'er plants than we do.

13 And we are not'defdrring judgment to them. We.

ld honor their judgment and believe their expertise in this

15 area is well warranted.
I

16
'

Q Isn't your final responsibility under 5047(a) (2)

17 to review and issue findings and that is what the NRC

18 bases their final decision on? Isn't that a heavy

19 responsibility?

20 A We provide findings on emergency planning to

21 the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, that is correct.

22 Q And they go according to your findings, they
.

.

23 will make a decision on whether a license is issued,

24 whether the public is safe?
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 A (Witness Asher) Mr. Anthony, I think you hit it
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I on the head there when you said they will make a
2 decision.

3 We provide the. findings. They make the

4 decision. If our findings were incorrect, then there

5 decision would reflect that.
6 0 What would be a correct decision on your
7 part about recommending Valley Forge Park for inclusian

8 in the EPZ?

9 MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I think that is a vague

10 question. The witnesses have testified that they relied .

II
on the expertise of municipal officials and county

12 officials and the Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency
13 as well as on the expertise of the United States,

'Id Department of Transportation representative to the RAC

15 Committee, which Mr. Asher chairs.

16
Mr. Anthony is covering ground here which the

I

; 17 witnesses have responded to time and again already.
;

18 I don't know how many times they should have
19 to answer the same questions. They are relying on the

20 expertise of traffic experts. They have testified

21 that they themselves are not traffic experts and must
22 rely in this context on the expertise of the local,

!

! 23 county, and state, and federal department of transportation
24 officials.

' Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

| 25 BY MR. ANTHONY:
'

,

I
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I
Q You did not submit any written testimony

2 opposing or in any way saying whether the Valley Forge

3

(a~]
Park should be included in the EPZ; is that correct?

4 A That is correct.

5 0 Why didn't you take a position on that

6 since this is part of the contention is whether it

7 should be included?

8 MR. HIRSCH: Objection. I would say this

9 was asked and answered.

10 Mr. Anthony properly should be spending his

11
time on other areas. They have already testified they

I.

12 relied on other transportationexperts. -

(D' ' 13
-

P JUDGE HOYT: Objection sustained.'~'

I4 BY MR, ANTHONY:

15
Q Because you did not submit any testimony,

does that mean that you are not opposed to the inclusion

II of Valley Forge Park in the EPZ? I
!

IO MR. HIRSCH: I am not sure I understand

I9 that question, your Honor. To that extent, I would have

20 to object. I think Mr. Anthony is asking for the

21 witnesses to say that they -- frankly, I am not sure
['8

' 22 what he is asking for the witnesses to say.'-

23 I would like him to clarify the question.

24
MR. HASSELL: I would object because the question

Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25
is irrelevant.
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I BY MR. ANTHONY:r

2 Q You are not opposed to the inclusion of Valley

3 Forge Park in the EPZ?
Lo ..

4 A Am I opposed to it?*

5 At this point in time I am.

6 Q Why are you opposed to it?

7 A Because it was not recommended from the

8 experts that we consulted on the information.

9 Q Doesn't that deny your chance to make an
<

10 independent judgment and to recommend to the NRC?

II A No, it does not.

L
'12 Q Would you make an inquiry as to whether

13 they might include it? ' '

. -

Id A No, I did not.

15 0 Will you do it?
'

'16 A I have no basis to make such an inquiry.

I7 0 Would the strength ~of the discussion we
'

'I8
'

are having now prompt you to.make such an inquiry?

19 A No. It'does not.

20 -Q Did you hear Mr. Urbanick testify on the'

'
21 18th of January?

22 A No. I did not.

23 0 Well, he said in his testimony that it was nothing

24 to preclude including Valley Forge Park.in the EPZ.
Aan-Federd Reporters, Inc.

'

25 Do you agree with that?

__ __ . _ _ _ _ - . . ___ _ _ . __ . ._ . _ . . -
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I MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I was not in the

2 hearing when Mr. Urbanick testified. I am not sure --

3 my underst.anding is that that is not an accurate

4 representation of the substance of his testimony.

5 For that reason, I would object; unless the witnesses

6 know exactly how Mr. Urbanick testified, it is not

7 possible for them to answer this question.

8 JUDGE HOYT: I believe they have testified

9 they were not present when the testimony was given and

10 they have not seen the testimony.

II At least,' gentlemen, that was my understanding

12 of your response.

O -

WITNESS ASHER: That is correct.13

I4 JUDGE HOYT: Objection sustained.

15 BY MR. ANTHONY:

16 Q You probably didn't hear Mr. FEwless, the

17 chief ranger from Valley Forge Park testify on the

18 fifth of December, but I will quote from him. He

I9 testified that part of the park is within the ten-mile

20 circle. That is at 14,649.

21 Do you agree with that, that part of the

22 park is within the ten-mile circle?

23 A I didn't hear the question. You are looking

24 down, and I can't hear you.
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Do you know that part of the park is within~the
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I ten-mile circle?
,

2 A There is part of the park, yes. I understand
.

3 it is a parking lot or something.

4 (Time signal sounding.)

5 Q_ Did you know that he also testified at 14,696

6 that major development in the way of recreation is to

-7 take place in that section of the park?

8 A No, I did not know that.

L9 Q Did you know that Mr. Fewless testified

10 that Mr.' John Cunnington, consultant for PE,

II telephoned him on the tenth of February to ask about potential
12 shelters in that part of the park that is on the north

13
[ side of-the Schuylkill River?

Id A No. I-did not.

.15 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Anthony, your time is up,
.

16 and you have been permitted to ask -additional.

I7 questions in regard to the area that you were
18 examining on when your time was terminated.

! I9 MR. ANTHONY: I would-ask the chance'to ask one
20 more question to finish up this-section about-the park.

21 JUDGE HOYT:- Sir, your time has been completed.

22 Mr. Conner --

23 MR. ANTHONY: Judge Hoyt, excuse me, I would like to
.

24 make a closing statement.
Ass.Feeeres neporwe, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: There are no closing statements

i

|

.I



. _ _ . _ - . .. _ ._ _ - - _ . _ , ._ . _ _ _ ._

*REE.6/16 20,249
;-
I

I permitted at this time, sir.

2f MR ANTHONY: Well, I would like to know when I
|

3 could make that statement?

4 JUDGE HOYT: There are no closing statements;

5 made in this hearing, Mr. Anthony.

6 MR. ANTHONY: Well --

7 JUDGE HOYT: By any party.

8
. MR. ANTHONY: I would like the chance to make

9 a personal statement.

10 JUDGE HOYT: If you wish to make any additional

II Istatement on this record, you may do so in filing

12 briefs, the schedule for which was announced to the

{O
-

13 parties last evening.

Id We are taking no additional oral statements

15 in this hearing.

I0 MR. ANTHONY: Judge Hoyt, I don't feel

I7 particularly like arguing today,.but I do need to.make'a

18 final statement. I will make it --

I' JUDGE HOYT: There are.no statements permitted,

20 *
Mr. Anthony,-by any party. There are no oral

2I statements in this hearing.

22 The only place.where I'could suggest to you that you

23 could file any additional briefs would be at the' time that
24 the parties file findings of fact and conclusions ofs

Aas-Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

25END 6 law, and'that is the schedule that was announced last evening.
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1 MR. ANTHONY: I hope to make it final at. that time,

2 but right now I need to make a record.'

3 JUDGE HOYT: You will' not be permitted, sir, to

O
4 make a personal statement or any oral statements.

5 Now that is the last time I am going to announce

6 that.

7 Mr. Conner, are you ready to proceed?

8 MR. ANTHONY: Judge Hoyt, I would like to say --

9 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Anthony, you are out of order.

10 MR. ANTHONY: I would like to have it on the record.

i
11 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Anthony, you are out of order. i

|

12 The hearing will recess.

b 13 (Recess)

14 JUDGE HOYT: All right,-the hearing will come to

15 order.

16 All the parties to the hearing who were present |

17 when the hearing recessed, are again present in the hearing

18 room.
!

19 Gentlemen, to both of you, you have taken an j

l

20 oath here. I will remind you that you are still under this

21 oath.

-() 22 Mr. Conner, please begin your cross examination.

XXX 23 BY MR. CONNER:

24 Q Gentlemen, let me ask you a couple of preliminary
Ass-Federel Reporters, Inc.

25 questions.
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Imm2 Several times in your responses to questions on

2 cross examination, you have indicated you were present for

3 various other witness's testimony, such as Mr. Campbell, for

4 example. In order to clarify this on the record, can you give

5 us some idea of how many days of these hearings on Offsite

0 Emergency Planning you have been present in 't'he hearing room,

7 and.how many not? Recognizing there have been many days,

8 I just want a general idea.

9 A (Witness Kinard) To give you a ballpark figure, I

10 would say that I have been present in the hearing room on

11
approximately 50 percent of the days that the hearings have

12 been going on. .

O
13 Now, I would not say that I was in the hearina

I# room necessarily for all of those days.

15 A (Witness Asher) My participation has been very

16 Ilimited. And I would estimate that my attendance was some-

I7 wheres in the nature of less than 10 percent of the days. i

!

18
Q Gentlemen,.have you read the prepared testimony

19 -

j that has been submitted in this case, and/or the transcripts !

l
0 "

of the testimony?

21 A (Witness Kinard) I have read the prepared testimony

22 and have reviewed the transcripts whenever possible.
t

23 But, I would not say that I have reviewed a signifi- i

24 Icant percentage of those transcripts.

25
0 would you use this prepared testimony and/or
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mm3 1 transcripts as par't of your Region III review for Interim

Findings for the Limerick Generating Station?

3 A (Witness Ashe'r) Mr. Conner, I am not sure I

4 really understand what you are saying. You are asking would

5 we use the transcripts for our Interim Findings?

0
Q As part of your considerations?

7 A We have already submitted the Interim Findings.

8 Q I'm sorry, the Supplemental Interim Findings

' requested by the NRC and -- well, referred to in various

10 documents.

II
A I believe the answer to that question would be,

12 wherever we deemed it appropriate

13
)_ Q On that point, you were asked about the memorandum

I# to Mr. Krimm from Mr. Jordan-dated December 26th, 1984 which

15 is-part of LEA Exhibit 71.

I' Do you recall that particular document?

!-
I7 A Yes. .

t

18 -A (Witness Kinard)- Yes.

| MR. HIRSCH: 'Your Honor, as-a point of clarification,
,.

20 I believe Mr. Conner was talking about a document to |

21 Mr. Krimm from Mr. Jordan, and if that-understanding is

22 correct,that .wasn' t LEA-71. LEA 71-is Mr. Krimm's response

23 to Mr. Jordan.

MR. CONNER: I-think I said that this das a part
, , ,

of LEA-71. This was the second-attachment.

--, - - - -_ _ . - - - - - - --
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Imm 4 MR. HIRSCH: Pardon me.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, if that is clarified.

3/ BY MR. CONNER:

4 0 -That is the document I was referring to where the

5 NRC has requested your input, and I guess you would call it,

0 Supplemental Interim Findings?

7 A (Witness Asher) Yes, I have the document.

8 (Witness referring to document.)

9
Q Are you in the process of-responding to that?

A We are in the process of responding to that document
" and I believe that the exhibit marked LEA E-71 is the response

from Mr.Krimm to Edward L. Jordan.
,

13p Q Now, gentlemen, directing your attention to your

Id updated testimony, and specifically to the letter dated
15 January 8, 1985 to Mr. Patten from Mr. Giordano, which was

16 marked as FEMA. Exhibit E-8, I would ask you some questions

37 about that in relation to the deficiencies, category A deficien-

I8 cies referred to in your report of the July 25th exercise,
19 !which is marked as FEMA E-4.i

' i

0 (Witnesses referring to document.)

21 In your letter -- when I say your letter I mean
22 ,Mr. Giordano's letter, which reflects originated by'-

23 Mr. Kinard and concurred in by Mr. Asher -- that's why I
24 referred to it as your letter,-- does the sentence referring

%.,m %,, w.

25 to Deficiency No. 1 from FEMA E-4 as set forth on page 135 of
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mm5 that document, does the letter reflect that FEMA would be

2 satisfied in resolving this deficiency if the staffing is

3 provided as set forth in the second sentence of the third

4 paragraph of FEMA E-87

A (Witness Kinard) Yes, I believe that is correct,5

6 with the understanding that any staffing provided to us in

7 written form would have to b e represented to us by the

8 various jurisdictions as being their current staffing.

9 0 Insofar as the staffing goes, were you present for
,

i

10 Mr. Bradshaw's testimony on January 7, 1985, or are you I

11 otherwise familiar with the testimony which gives the '

12 current status of the staffing as found by Energy Consultants?

(") 13 A I believe, if I am correct, that as part'of
,v

14 Mr.Bradshaw's prefiled testimony, that he submitted a listing

15 of the current staffing of the various jurisdictions in the

16 Limerick EPZ. !

I i
17 j Q So, so far as the municipalities go as listed on

|
| ;

jg page 135 of FEMA E-4, isn't it correct that the staffing for

19 those municipal EOCs would be sufficient under the identified

20 staffing requirements of each municipal EOC, exceot for one .

.

21 individual not yet available for Collegeville and one individual

') 22 not yet available for Washington Township?

23 MS. ZITZER: Objection. I believe that is an
|

24 inappropriate characterization.
Acs Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 I believe Mr. Bradshaw's chart also indicated
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mm6 1 deficiency in Union Township as well. There may have been

thers, I would have to check.
2

3 Yes, it indicates -- the chart on page 5 of the

(n)'' testimony, indicated an unmet need of eight individuals in4

5
Union. Township, and there were some others which -- one

individual according to the chart here and there. But I
6

d n't believe that has been a correct characterization.
7

It might be helpful to provide the witnesses a
8

copy of the table you are referring to.
9

MR. CONNER: If the Board please, I was addressing
10

11 the township municipalities listed on page 135 of FEMA E-4,

n t other townships which were not so listed. And 'that was'

12

? ()
the extent of my question, and I think the. witnesses

13

understand it.ja

MS. ZITZER: Okay, I will withdraw that, since those|15

others did not participate and therefore would not be listed ;16
i

in the July 25th exercise. I will withdraw my objection. !

|i
37

i

JUDGE HOYT: Very well. |18
i

19 Gentlemen, will you answer the question.
I

I
WITNESS KINARD: Unfortunately, without having f20

!
'

Mr. Bradshaw's information in front of me, I can' t testify
21

{

D to that effect.22

(Document shown to all Parties and handed to j
23

i

24 the witness.)

WFederal Reporters, Inc.

25 BY MR. CONNER:
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un7 Q Mr. Nichols has handed you the transcript, which

of course, is a summary for all of the EOCs.

If I were to represent to you that of the
3

'J municipalities listed on page 135 of c'EMA E-4, that only
4

M ntgomery County EOC and Washington Township EOC had a single
5

unmet need for each, would you accept that subject to yourg

ultimate evaluation and checking?
7

(Witnesses referring to document.)

MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I am not sure if this is
9 ,

an objection or a request for clarification.
10

I

jj Mr. Kinard just testified that with respect to f
I-

unmet staffing needs, it is FEMA's position that the governmen-
12

tal entitiles whose plans we are discussing at these hearings,v) 13
7

must represent to FEMA through PEMA that their staffing needsja

have been met.
15

I understand Mr. Conner now to be asking whether
16

the FEMA panel will accept the representations of EC that the |j7 ,

1

staffing needs have been met. j18
i

If that is the question, I think it has been asked |i9

land answered by Mr. Kinard, that the FEMA panel would like
20 ;

I

to know from the governmental entities rather than PECO's '

2

consultant what the status of unmet staffing needs is.
('] 22

MR. CONNER: I very carefully phrased the beginning,
23

i

of this seguence after Mr. Kinard's answer, with respect to24
Aa Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
staffing alone. I am simply trying to check out the numbers.
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,

""
1

If these numbers are satisfied, does that meet what

2 was intended by Mr. Giordano's letter, which is FEMA E-8?

3 And, we can go through each individual one, and

( )-
4 I can read him the numbers. But, I think they are more

5 Professional than to need to reequire that. And I am asking

6 them only if these numbers are provided in whatever formality

7 they wish, will the numbers be sufficient to resolve

8 Category E deficiencies, which does not, incidentally, deal

9 with the method of transmittal.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Hirsch?
'

11 MR. HIRSCH: Just so long as the FEMA panel is -| ,

i
,

12 aware of the qualifications 'in Mr. Conner's testimony, that
'

:

( )- 13 is all I want to make sure they kow.

14 JUDGE HOYT: I am going to take your word
,.

15 " testimony" to be his " question."
,

16 MR. HIRSCH: Pardon me, question. ;

17 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Conner,.I think Mr. Hirsch's
I

: 18 characterization is correct. And, if you will limit that

;

{. 19 question to that remark of Mr. Hirsch's, then we will .pennit -
'

!

t 20 the question. With the question understood by the witnesses
i

! 21 to mean that.

22 WITNESS ~KINARD:' Subject to the verification by.()|

f. -23 the jurisdictions involved, this would be a satisfactory

i 24 method of answering our' concerns in this regard.
p.e.e., i n ,is,., Inc.

,

25 BY MR. CONNER:

!
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IMM 8 Q Directing your attention to the page 136 of FEMA

2 E-4, which relates to providing transportation and so forth,

3
I will ask you if you are aware of the information provided

4
in the EC testimony, which is also reflected in the Applicant's ;

5 exhibits as to the available ambulances, and the unmet needs

0 for ambulances.

7 And if not, again I will ask you if you will accept

8 my representation, subject to your verification that the

' current state, according to Energy Consultant's information,
t'

10 and without regard to the formal transmittal of the informa-

tion to FEMA, if this information reflects that Berks needs

12 and has 14 ambulances and an-unmet need'of zero; that Chester

-

13 '

needs 81 ambulances, has 23 and has an unmet need of 58; and

I Id that Montgomery has a need for 141,'has 59 and has an unmet

1 15
need of 82.

And I would further represent that the request --

I7 these unmet needs for ambulances have been passed by the ,

i 18 counties to PEMA. ' '

'
I will ask you if that complies with the require-

|
20 ments of 0654 for the county plans?

21 A (Witness Asher) Yes.

.22 g. With regard to buses, I will ask you the same.

23 question with the same premises, that the information reflects,

I
.

#
' .-pan,w reo,=,,, Inc. that Berks has a need of 97 buses, has 97 and an. unmet need
4

! of zero; Chester needs 217, has 85, has an unmet need of 132;

!
:
s.

, , . , , . _ . , . _ _ . - , _ _ . . _ _ , . . . _ . _ _ . . , _ . - . . . . ,, ,,,,.-.___. _._.. ,,_ __....._ _ . ,, _ _ _ . - , _ . . _ , _ . _ . , _ ,
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1 that Montgomery has 387 need, has 387 buses and has no unmet

2 need as such.

3 And again, that this unmet need has been passed on7

4 by, in this case, Chester County to PEMA.

5 A If those unmet needs are reflected in their

6 county plans, yes.

7 Q Directing your attention, sir, still on the unmet

8 need number two, which relates to the school evacuation which

9 is referred to in FEMA E-8, you say in paragraph 4 that

10 concerning Category A deficiences, 2 and 4 remain unresolved.

II 'Concerning the former, FEMA would like to see

12 a tabletop exercise similar to that recently done and so forth.
'

13 Would you tell us, sir,what FEMA means by a
?. Id tabletop exercise?

: 15 A A tabletop exercise has been limited to the

16 remedial exercise. And as a result, we have only done one or

17 two.
i

18 What it is, we get those people who are responsible

19 for the implementation of a plan into a room, and develop a

20 scenario that presents problems to which they respond.

-21 If they respond in a manner which indicates to
,

A 22 the observers of FEMA, that they have a knowledge of theg

23 plan and are capable of making the decisions needed in all

.24 of the situations that have been developed in the scenario,
Ase Federal Floporters, Inc.

25 we can reasonably assume that they would'be able to do it in a

cnd T7 f ull-scale exercise or in an accident.
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I 4 You used the term " remedial exercise" which is
,,

2 also used in this paragraph. Have you in your own mind

3g-) expressed what you mean by remedial exercise as FEMA
v

4 uses it?

5 A A remedial exercise is to address those things

6 either not demonstrated in the normal exercise or a demonstra-

7 tion that did not indicate a complete adequacy or an ability

8 to implement the plan.

9 G Now with regard to deficiency number two as

10 identified in FEMA-4, you say you would like to see a

11 meaningful demonstration of the various school districts

12 capabilities to evacuate their students. Would a tabletop
en
(_) 13 exercise'. work for that purpose as you have used the term?

14 A I believe that a tabletop is relegated to the term

15 in which I have described would not particularly address the

16 situation for the school districts.

17 G Then this is what you have referred to yesterday
,

t

18 as having written about two weeks ago to PEMA and I think you

19 said yesterday Mr. Taylor had started to talk with you about

20 it but hadn't developed anything to date for this demonstration,
,

21 is that correct?

!g
; 22 A That is correct.

23 G I assume you haven't learned anything in 24 hours?

24 .A I spoke with Mr. Taylor this morning as a result of
Ace FsJeral Reporters, Inc.

25 a message he had left at my office yesterday and the
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1 conversation again was from his end that tney are working on

2 the susceptibility of running a drill to show the capabilities

3 of the schools within the EPZ. No date was established.
'

'

4 G All right. I would like to direct your attention

5 then to number three in the third category "A" deficiency

6 as listed in the FEMA-4 Report. This is also referred to

7 as something that could be accomplished through the planning

8 process, i.e. through providing in this case the necessary

9 radiological exposure control equipment.

10 I would ask you if you were present when Mr. Hippert

11 testified regarding the plans for obtaining KI in this case

12 wnich is incidentally set forth at transcript 19,550.
-

(m) 13 A I was present when Mr. Hippert made the statement.
--

'

14 G Have you finished your answer?

15 A Yes.

i

16 G Do you believe that the actions being taken by PEMA

17 in this regard will meet the requirement that you have in mind

18 for providing KI?

19 A We have no other indication that the statement that

20 those pieces of equipment we had asked to*be secured by PEMA .

21 is other than Mr. Hippert's statement that they are on crder.

(") 22 Tnere has been no information conveyed to my office as to an

23 expected delivery date or when they would be so disseminated

24 of the use of those workers in the EPZ.
re Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. FERKIN: For clarification, Your Honor,
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1

Mr. Conner, you referred to page 19,550. There is no reference
2

to KI on that page of the transcript.

3

(~) MR. CONNER: How about 19,580. I am sorry. I
L j'

4
must have misspoken or written it down wrong.

5
MS. FERKIN: Transcript 19,580 appears to be

6
correct.

7
BY MR. CONNER: (Resuming)

8 g Sir, if that information were transmitted to you
9

in the appropriate format, would the action being taken
10

satisfy the substantive problem expressed in deficiency
11

number three?
12

A (Witness Asher) As previously testified FEMA willzm
I ) 13

) accept it and give whatever weight it deserves if that information-~

14
is properly transmitted.

15
g Sir, with regard to dosimetry, are you aware

16
informally or otherwise about the fact that PECO has entered

.

17 I

linto an agreement with the state to pay for, to fund, 9,000
;

18 i

self-reading dosimeters and 10,000 TLD's for use in the !
19

Limerick EPZ?
20

A I am not aware of it officially, no.

21
MR. CONNER: If I may, I will have you handed a

i 22
copy of the agreement between the Philadelphia Electric

23
Company and the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania on this subject

24
Ass. Federal Reporters, Inc. and ask you merely that if the dosimetry identified there is

25
provided and is properly transmitted to FEMA for review, would



;- - , ,

, t
'

'

20,263 i.
'an8-4 |
: !'
i *;

,

1 . I

that satisfy- the substantive need identified in deficiency !
;j. 2

. three? i
3:

(Above-referenced document supplied to the witnesses. > [
, 1

.

WITNESS ASHER: Based upon the agreement just !
3

'

I. S
'

3
provided if there was those pieces of equipment that were

44

4 purchased and disseminated according to the plan, then FEMA
.

,

: 7 |
would have no other objection in that respect.

,

,
'

t 8
.Thank you. If the Board please,! MR. CONNER:

'
9

we could put this into the record but given the witness' . .

,

'

10
answer, I don't think it is necesary but if the Board wants it ;

'

11 <

we will be glad to do it. [,

12 i
JUDGE HOYT: Let's take a moment to see'it, Mr. i,

.O - ,,

13 't
I Conner, and we will toll your time during that examination.*

'
14

-(Above-referenced document distributed to the *

,.

15 i
Board.) i

16 .

(Board conferring off the record.)
,

17 ,

JUDGE HOYT: -Yes, Mr. Conner, the Board has examined !

this and we would like this marked .aus an ' exhibit -and placed in

19 ' ~

the record.

MR. CONNER: We would then request that this

21
document be marked for identification as Applicant's Exhibit

} i22
No. E-104 which is a letter dated September 13, 1984 to

23 Mr. Vince Boyer, Philadelphia Electric Company, from Ralph J.
24

.,,n, % % Hippert, Deputy Director, Office of Plans and Preparedness of
25

PEMA which attaches a document captioned, " Commonwealth of
r

. . _ _ . --_ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 Pennsylvania, Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency"

2 consisting of five pages and an exhibit "A" which reflects

3 on page five signatures on behalf of the Commonwealth and
-

4 on behalf of the Philadelphia Electric Company and we would

5 request a stipulation of the parties that this is the document

6 transmitted by Mr. Hippert and reflects the agreement between

7 PECO and the Commonwealth simply to avoid calling Mr. Hippert

8 as a witness to identify this document.

9 MS. ZITZER: We have no objection to that.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

11 MS. FERKIN: The Commonwealth will so stipulate.
*

12 JUDGE HOYT: Does the staff have any objection? *

O
l 13 MR. HASSELL: No. The staff would so stipulate.

'

p

14 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Mr. Hirsch, let's complete

15 the circle.

16 MR. HIRSCH: We have no problem with that, Your Honor.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, and you accept the

18 stipulation?

19 MR. HIRSCH: Yes.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Applicant's Exhibit E-104

21 for identification will be received into evidence with the
O
(_J 22 stipulation agreed to by all parties as Applicant's Exhibit

23 E-104.

24 (The document referred to was
Ass Pessrel Reporters, ine,

25 marked for identification as

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I Applicant's Exhibit No. E-104

XXXXXXXX 2 and was received in evidence.)
3 BY MR. CONNER: (Resuming)z_ s,

~

4 G Gentlemen, directing your attention to page 137
,

5 of FEMA E-4 in paragraph four thereof, I will ask you and

6 incidentally the only questions I am asking about these are

7 those relating to contentions in this proceeding. I will ask

8 you about the last sentence referring to the Berks County

9 designated EBS station, WHUM, and the fact that it was
a

10 received very poorly. Do you see the comment?

II A (Witness Asher) Yes.

12 O Were you present when Mr. Hippert testified and
o

i 13 Mr. Taylor testified concerning the resolution of this -

14 particular problem wherein particular Mr. Taylor testified

15 that during the November 20 exercise all county' stations !

16 within Berks were used as an EBS way to communicate with the

17 populace?

18 A Yes, we were present at that test.

19 G If this resolution is provided to FEMA in the

20 appropriate way, would that resolve your concern on this

i
21 deficiency four?

22 A (Witness Kinard) Could we have a moment, Your Honor,

23 please to look at our notes?

24 JUDGE HOYT: Certainly.
h. Federal Reporters, Inc.
I 25 (Witnesses conferring off the record.)

. _ _ _
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1

MR. CONNER: I would note parenthetically that
2

the two instances where this was referred to is at transcript

- 3
19,580 and at 19,623 and 19,624 to save time in findings.;

xs

JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Conner, we tolled your time
5

during the examination of the document.

6
MR. CONNER: Thank you.

7
WITNESS KINARD: We still have a concern over the

8
reception of the EBS stations in Berks County. As noted

9
on page 23, FEMA-5 and I don't know if I am referring to it

10
correctly, the FEMA evaluation report for the November 20, 1984

11

exercise if you will refer to Roman numeral six -- VI--

12
public alerting and instruction, you will note that this iss

I 13
'

''
> Union Township, Berks County, that the EBS station was

14

monitored over WEEU and WHUM and they could not receive any
15

messages.
16

So we still have a concern over the reception of
17

these EBS stations in Berks County.
18

BY MR. CONNER: (Resuming)
19

0 You are referring to FEMA E-57

20
A (Witness Kinard) Yes.

21
0 Do I understand that this was not made a Category

22
"A" deficiency because of the progress that had been made or

23
is there some other consideration?

24
As-Federal Reporters, Inc. A. (Witness Asher) It was not made because of progress

25
that was projected as being made but it was not relegated as a
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I single category "A" deficiency. It was combined with a

2 problem on communications that we had perceived at the

3
f. July exercise for failure of activating the alert notification

-

.

4 system within the prescribed time limits.

5 g since the November 20th exercise have you had any

6 further information as to what if anything has been done

7 to improve the EBS communication in Barks County?

8 A Conversation with Mr. Hippert, other than that

9 nothing transmitted to my office officially.

10 g. If the information were transmitted officially,.

II would have been the subject of the conversation' sufficient to

12 resolve the problem in your mind?

.

13 A I think that it would be an aide to resolve it

14 but I think that there is a possibility that we would have

15' .to physically go and observe that the. equipment was workable.-

16 G I now direct your attention again to page 137 of

17 FEMA-4 and to the fifth paragraph involving the non-participating

18 communities. From your testimony on the deferred contentions

19 on page-three and four as I understand it -- I am sorry I must

20 have the wrong page. Strike that. As a result of the

21 participation.of the additional nine communities in the

.h 22 . November 20th exercise, are you satisfied that of the originally

23 non-participating municipalities-that all have now demonstrated-
*

24 adequate capabilities with the exception of South coventry
4..penne nee.nen, w.

25 Township?

..
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I A. For those nine communities.that participated on
.

2 November 20th, we feel that they have displayed an adequate-

3
.

capability.

4 g Now with regard to South Coventry Township

5 participation which is also listed as the only category "A"

6 deficiency in the December 7th report on the November 20th

! 7 exercise, were you present when Mr. Hippert and Mr. Campbell

D 8 testified as to the actions that could be taken by the county

'9 to deploy county-resources and also for the state police ~to.

10 participate as being adequate to protect the citizens of,

|
II South Coventry Township? Again, I will assume that this

12
.

information were properly transmitted to your office.

pO I3 A. Yes. We were present.

Id g Do you agree that the- indicated actions that- would
~

15 be taken in the event of South Coventry's continued non-partici-

.16 pation would meet the requirements of NUREG-06547;

|

I7 A. Only if that information w'as developed into an

18 appendium to'the plan of Chester County and the Commonwealth
|

l9 plan. Then we would have to see whether or not that particular .
.

20 plan could be implemented.
~

21 0- Is there any reason why-this couldn't be'done?

22 A. None to my knowledge.
i.

23 g Has this occurred in other emergency. plans evaluated

24 by Region III?
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
I A. .Not.in plans developed by Region-III.to my knowledge.

i
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1 G Directing your attention to your deferred contention

2 testimony at page two, you note that under the Memorandum of

3 Understanding between NRC and FEMA relating to radiological

4 euergency planning and resources, FEMA can at any time provide

5 findings and determinations to the NRC based upon plans

6 currently available to FEMA or furnished to FEMA by the NRC

7 and that last clause was quoted. If requested FEMA would

8 Provide findings and determinations on the Limerick Off-Site

9 plans in as expeditious a manner as possible.

10 Sir, isn't that what was requested of you under

11 the Memorandum of Understanding in the memorandum we previously

12 referred to dated December 26th to Mr. Krimm from Mr. Jordan?

13 A. Yes.
,

14 0 Given the fact that the basic information has been

15 Provided to you through that route, wouldn't that provide you

16 with the information on a sufficiently official basis to

17 allow you to evaluate the adequacy of the plans?

'
18 A. It would if it was provided through that route

19 but as I indicated in earlier testimony, there was a response

20 from Mr. Krimm to Mr. Jordan expressing the limite.tions

21 n the ability of FEMA Region III to provide such a review

22 because of the lack of personnel and a new date had been

established. It might be helpful to point out that Mr. Kinard23

: 24 is the project officer for the Limerick Power-Plant site and
i A. Federal Repor'ers, Inc. 4

25 as such-has been tied up with the current proceedings and has

.
.
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I been unable to do the review so requested.

2 g I am sorry. I didn't make myself clear. I meant

3 in terms -- without regards to the schedule which is its own

4 problem -- you had mentioned before the need to have

5 information transmitted to you officially from say the

6 counties and so forth. I am asking if the alternative route

7 that was taken under the Memorandum of-Understanding wouldn't

r 8 provide the information to you on a sufficiently official

9 basis if you will'to permit FEMA Region III to go forward-

10 with its evaluation?

II (Witnesses conferring off the record.) }
,

.

!
12

13jEN

14

15
4

16

17

-18

19

l 20

21
- e ,m

- (,). 22

23

'

24
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
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1 A Mr... Conner, your question is answered in the

2 affirmative, but I suppose that there are things in the

3 review of our plans that it is necessary for the FEMA

4 Region 3 to check for authenticity.

5 one of those are whether or not the staffing

6 that is provided within those plans are actually
,

7 staff members available to the communities.

8 0 I am not asking about what methods you take

9 to check. I am merely asking about the official status

10 of the information.

" A If it is the official status, that is the proper
2 t

12 method, that would be one of.the proper methods to which

3 13 we wauld receive that information.

Id Q Thank you.

15 Sir, directing your attention to the various ,

1
I

16 answers that you have given to questions concerning the

I7 letters of agreement for transportation providers,
,

18 I would ask you -- first, is there any format set forth

i l9 in NUREG 0654 or any other such document as to the proper _ |

20 -format for these agreements?

2I A My answer would.be, no, there is.none.
O
kl 22 g .- As an administrator of 0654, do you understand

23 that it does not require formal binding contracts as

24 letters of agreement or letters of intent?
Ace. Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I think I would object

h m.___
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I to the extent that calls for a legal conclusion by the

2 witnesses. 0654 does call for letters of agreement.

3 I am not sure these witnesses are capable of distinguishings

4 between a binding contract and a letter of agreement.

5 JUDGE JOYT: Mr. Conner, if you will make that

6 determination prior to asking the question, I think it is a

7 fair objection.

8 WITNESS ASHER: Can I --

9 MR. CONNER: Let me rephrase it.

10 BY MR. CONNER:

11 Q In region 3 -- let's talk about plans under ,

12 Annex E," under the Pennsylvania plan.
_

O is What 1eeters of ae eemene fo= transgereation

I4 providers did FEMA region 3 evaluate for, say,

15 Susquehanna?

16 A None.

i-

( 17 Q How about Beaver Valley?
|
'

18 A None.

19 Q In other words, then, the. interim findings

20 made for those two plants did not require an

21 evaluation of the letters of agreement? The form of

(nj the letters of agreement?22

23 A There were letters of agreement, but not

24 related to transportation problems. There were
,

Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 letters of agreement involved in their plans on those situations

!
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I concerning mass care centers and reception centers.

2 O You have already testified that the types of

3 letters of agreement obtained by Chester County and

Ow
4 Montgomery County would be sufficient under 0654; is

5 that correct?
'

6 A Yes, I did.

7 Q And your statement that you would prefer that

8 they also obtain specific numbers then is, I think you

~

9 clearly identified, is your personal judgment?

10 A That I did.

Il Q And as a general question, sir, in evaluating
!

12 the emergency plans involved for the Limerick Generating

f/ .

13 Station, you would evaluate them on the basis of 0654v

14 and 5047 as distinguished from what your own personal

15 preferences might be, wouldn't you?

16 A I would to a degree.

17 Q To what degree would you not?

18 A Well, if it becomes a very open question as

l9 to whether there was a capability of sufficient bus

20 resources ro adequately address the proposal in the plans

21 for a one-lift effort, I think that I might have some
~

(g\ 22 questions.|

23 Q How did you satisfy yourself as to the

24
[ Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.capability of whatever transportation providers
:

25 provided for, say, Susquehanna to provide adequate transportation

f
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I in the event of an evacuation?

2 A I was not the regional assistance committee

3 chairman at the interim report findings for Susquehanna.O
4 Q What did FEMA region 3 do, if you know?

5 A I am not knowledgeable as to what they did do

6 in that.

7 Q How about Beaver Valley?

8 A In Beaver Valley as well.

9 Q Do I understand that this is the first time

10 you personally'have participated in an evaluation of,
II '

say, as a RAC Chairman, of transportation provision

12 for an evacuation, if necessary?

13 A In the interim plan development, yes.
l'

Id'

Q In the interim plans as distinguished from

15 what? The formal review such as is now pending for,. say, i

16 Susquehanna?

I7 A Yes.

18 Q And what review did you make of the

I9
j transportation provider letters of agreement in the formal

20 review for Susquehanna? '

21 A There has been no conclusion reached in the

(G 22,/ form review for Susquehanna.

23 Q Are there letters of agreement for transportation

24
'

providers involved in your formal considerations.
Ace-Federd Repsrters, Inc.

25 A In the Susquehanna plan, which is currently

L. -_..

. - . . - - . . _ _ _ . . . . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _
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I under review, I couldn't answer that unless I go back to

2 my office and check that.

3g Q How about Beaver Valley, do you know?

V
4 A Beaver Valley as well.

5 Q With regard to training plans, does FEMA

6 region 3 reutinely evaluate all the training plans for

7 interim findings as part of its review?

8 A As I indicated, this is my first interim

9 finding. I cannot speak for what was done by any

10 of my predecessors.

II Q Mr. xinaid, you have participated, can you
'

12 . add anything to this, if you have direct knowledge?

O 13 A (witness xinard) I could say that in the past

Id that we have not been involved as much in the training

15 area as we would have liked to have been. Mr. Asher
,

16 has referred to the fact that we have limited staff,

17 and we have to funnel that staff time into certain

18 major areas in terms of the plan reviews themselves,

19 exercise reviews, and report writing.
g

20 We are now making an attempt, as those

21 plan reviews are completed in various aspects, to get

22
.

into the related areas such as training, drills, other

23 than the full-scale exercise and things along that line.

24
Q Do I understand from your answer thatyou

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 are now making a more comprehensive review than you did
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I prevPusly for, say, Susquehanna and Beaver Valley?

2 A (Witness Asher) Whether or not they are more

3 comprehensive reviews or not, Mr. Conner, it would be,O
4 hesitant to state. But.I do know that the process has

5 become somewhat more sophisticated than it was in the

6 early days of this undertaking.

7 Q Sir, 0654 has been out, Rev 1 has been out since

8 1980. What do you mean by more recently in relation to

9 __

10 A 0654, as I stated previously, is a guidance

II document for us to evaluate the plans. I think in the

12 context of 0654, what we are looking at,is the skeleton

f)V 13 of what would be necessary in a plan and that it would

Id be within the professional judgment of those reviewers.

15 to kind of flesk it;.out or so.

16 And over the years, based on board decisions
,

I7 and other reviews from various parts of the country

18 concerning nuclear power plants, we have accomplished

I9 'some sort of sophistication, maybe not to the degree to

20 which we would like, but we have progressed.

21 Q But you are not suggesting that you are

O 22 egg 1rine differene seenderde -- that resA is agg1rine

23 different standards now than it did previously since the-

24 adoption of 0654?
Ass Federal Reporters. Inc.

25 A There is no implication that we are applying

i

L
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1 different standards. We are progressing with those

2 standards as set forth in 0654, subject to the

.

3
_

interpretation by the reviewer based on his professional

4 knowledge.e

i

i 5 Q I think you testified yesterday, sir, that !
i . t

6 you have reviewed the model plan for daycare facilities
:

7 developed by Pennsylvania.

8 A (Witness Kinard) Yes. That is correct.,
,

.9 Q You found it adequate?

10 A Yes.3

i

11
: Q And if that were used f,or all the daycare

'

12 centers in the Limerick EPZ, would you also find that

k
13 adequate, subject to any particular quirks that might'

14 apply?
f

15 A Subject to the particular quirks, I think we
;

16 would expect as part of that planning process, it

17 calls for notification by the respective municipalities,-

18 we would expect that to be reflected in-their, plans _as well.

19 Q Have these daycare plans routinely been-

| 20 submitted to: region 3 for review for the other plans?

21 Have they been submitted at all? Leave out routinely.

;h 22 A Not.that I am aware of.

'23 Q When did you adopt the policy-o'f deciding

i. 24 that region 3 will adopt -- start reviewing daycare plans?'
( Aar-Federal Reporters, Inc.

23 A We view this as part of the planning process

i
.

i

_ . . _ . . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _
-
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I that has been established Y>y the Commonwealth of

2 Pennsylvania. And thus, we feel it is important that

3 we have an idea what that planning process is to accomplish

O 4 the protection of the public in the Limerick EPZ.

5 .O What other plans of this type do you review?

6 A I don't know whether I can give you any

7 examples offhand. We normally ask that any part of

8 the planning process, as I have just stated, that

9 the Commonwealth, the counties,.or.che municipalities.

10 and school districts would be utilizing to protect

II the public in a given EPZ be forwarded to FEMA for our
,-

I2 review and, comment. -

-

13 Q But thede, the daycare' center plans, have *

Id not heretofore been submitted to region 3; is that correct?

15 A That is correct, to my knowledge.

16 Q Have they been submitted to you in this case?

17 .A Yes, they have.

18 Q 'And who submitted them in this case?,

19 A I believe they were forwarded to us by PEMA.

20 Q By the way, does this relate to the.1983

21 evaluation or something else or since then?

O 22 ^ ze a see ud tetea to u 1=ce ** e rot e-
-23 Q Do you also conduct similar reviews then

.*
24 for private. schools, hospitals, and nursing home plans?

Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25[ A If they are submitted to us, we will review them, yes.
.

'
_ - , _ _ _ -
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I Q Well, are they supposed to be submitted to

2 you under 06547

3 A I would think that that would be a

4 determination that would best be reached by the state

5 of Pennsylvania.

6 Q Have they been submitted to you by the

7 state of Pennsylvania previously for, say, Sttsquehanna or

8 Beaver Valley under Annex E?

9 A Not that I am aware of.

10 Q Are you aware of any change in Annex E that

II would require a. change here?

'2*

A No. Not that'I am aware of.,

13 Q You referred to the fact on cross-examination.

,

Id yesterday that it is FEMA's policy to observe random

15 evacuation of schools or classes to determine the
16 . availability of transportation as.part of the adequacy

17 of the evacuation plan.
!

18 What did you do, say, at Susquehanna, to

19 satisfy yourself on this. point?' What did region 3 do?

-
20 A (Witness Asher)' Region 3 observed-in an

-

~21 exercise at Susquehanna a simulated evacuation of a

22 class in a school.
,

23 Q You mean like the first grade in some school?
!-
,

24| A I don't know what' grade it was.
M-Federd Floporters, Inc.

.

25 -g :You mean not the whole freshmen class?
|

|

l.

, .- ,--.-- .. - .. . , - . . _ - . _ . - - - . - - . . . - . . -- _ ___- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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I A No.

2
Q At a large high school or something.

3 A There is no indication, and I don't think

h 4 we have indicated to PEMA that we would desire an entire
5 school or an entire school district to be evacuated.
6 Q So this type of -- this type of sampling, if

7 you will, is what you are talking about for the Limerick

8 EPZ?

9 A That is correct. I believe.that I have,+

10 in my conversations with Mr. Don Taylor of PEMA, that

II
I reflected to him that I would need to see a random

12 sampling of an evacuation in each one of the school

' t] 13 districts.
'

Id O I'm sorry. I misunderstood you then.

15 At Susquehanna, did you have a random ;

16 sample for each school district there?

I7 A No, we did not.
'

i

18 Q How about Beaver Valley?

19 A No. We did not.

20 Q With regard to Bucks County, in your 1983

21 interim findings, isn't it correct that you reviwed the

{ adequacy of the Bucks County plan as a host county22

23 and found it acceptable?

24 A (Witness Kinard) ~ hat is correct.T
Ase-Feder*2 Reporters, Inc.

25 0 And are you aware of any changes in the Bucks
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I Count plan which would cause you to do differently at
2 this point except perhaps the political considerations?

3 A Since we have not reviewed any plans to this

O 4 point, I would not be familiar with any chanes.

5 0 You mean since 19837

6 A That is correct.

7 0 With regard to bus drivers, I think you

8 today indicated something about training, and I want to

9 make sure. Does 0654 have any provisions for requiring

10 school bus drivers to receive special training as to

II general radiation situations or anything else?

12 A I think that it can be reasonably interpreted

Q f r o m p l a n n i n g s t a n d a r d O , 'w h i c h s t a t e s r a d i o-l o g i c a l13

14 emergency res'ponse training is provided to those who

15 may be called on to assist in an emergency, that since
,

16 bus. drivers are being asked to assist in a potential

I7 emergency at Limerick Generating Station that they be

18 given some type of training.

19 Q Are.you disagreeing with Mr. Asher that in

20 the event tliat people got out under, the plan in the one-

21 lift operation, that they would not be subject to any

22 hazard?G(>
23 A No. I am not disagreeing with that particular

24 statement. What I am saying is that they are being
Ace-Federal Reportees, Inc.

25 asked to respond in an emergency situation. They are being-
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I asked to assist, as I am quoting 0654,

2 O Do you understand that if they were to go back

3 into the EPZ after leaving it that they would receive

O 4 training at that time at the mobilization center and given

5 KI if necessary and dosimetry and told how to use it?

END 9 6 A Yes. I understand that to be the fact.

7

8

9

10

11

12

O '3 -

14

15

16 !

17

18

19,-

5

20

21

[ 22

23
*

.

| 24
i Am-Feswei n ponen, Inc.
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S0 MM/mm1 . ,

1 Q Does 0654 require more training then?
L

2 MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, maybe clarification here.

3 I think Mr. Conner is referring to training in |
t

} 4 the use of dosimetery, and Mr. Kinard is responding with I'
1

5 respect to training generally for those who may be called
T

6 upon to assist.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, I think that is a point well

8 taken , Mr. Conner.

9 I am not certain listening to the testimony that

10 that might not.be what we are getting here.

11 I wonder if you could sharpen your question by

12 limiting it.

(~} 13 BY MR. CONNER: -

s.s

14 0 My questions all related to trainingfor bus drivers,

15 as you referred to it this morning. And I would ask you a

16 simple question, that if a bus driver is outside the EPZ and I
| 4
'

i
17 not ' going into it, would there be any requirement for him to

i

-18 .be trainedunder 06547

19
.

(Witnesses conferring.) ,

l. {
20 MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, to the extent that

21 Mr. Conner is trying to get at training specifically in the

22 use of dosimetry -- perhaps he is not, but to the extent he73
\_/ 3

23 is -- |

24 MR. CONNER:' I object to the interruptions on
e-Feder") Reporters, Inc.
l 25 my time here, because I am talking about what the witness has |

. - - ._. _. . - . _ _
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Imm2 talked about this morning.

2 One of the things that I objected to as not being

3 clear as I recall, and was given a chance to do it on cross.

4 All I am submitting is that Mr. Asher, I believe

5 it was, believes that training for anybody who might be

0 involved in any event relating to a potential release of

7 radiation, is desirable. And, who can quarrel with that.

8 But what I am asking, if there is any need to

9 train a person whose only function is to drive a bus,in a

10 general course in radiological considerations, if that

11
is the limit of his function.

I2 MR. HIRSCH: My concern is that Mr. Conner started*

13 this line of questioning by specifically asking about traininc

) I# in the use of dosimetry.

15 Since that time he has been asking about training

16
generally, and I am not sure and I don't think the witness

fcanbesurewhetherweareaddressingtraininggenerally,or !II

18 training in particular for bus drivers for the use of

19
dosimetry.'

20 JUDGE HOYT: Mr.Hirsch, I am going to overrule your

21 objection.

2 But, Mr. Conner, there is that problem. I under-
|

23 stand what Mr. Hirsch is saying here, and'in order that the

24
record be clear, I would suggest that you do in your-

,

25
questions, indicate for the witness what it is you are

._
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mm3
1 talking about -- whether it is just dosimetry --

2 MR. CONNER: I apologize to the Board, because

3 I thought I had made it very clear.

() 4 JUDGE HOYT: There apparently is a difficulty,

5 Mr. Conner, because I believe you are correct.

6 During this exchange, your time has been tolled.

7 It will start now.

8 MR. CONNER: I thought you said my time was up.

9 JUDGE HOYT: No, it was tolled.

10 BY MR. CONNER:

11 Q With regard to the fact that you say you have

12 not attended any training programs conducted by Energy

13 Consultants, do you or do you not periodically. receive the
) ,

f 14 EC training schedule?
*

15 A (Witness Asher) Yes, we do.
)

16 Q And I gather you simply haven't had time to |

| 17 attend any of them?
;-

'

! . |

| 18 A That's correct.
,

I 19 Q Do you intend to attend, somebody from your staff

20 in Region III intend to attend some of those in the

21 reasonably near future?
:

22 A Yes, we do.
73

. \_)
| 23 (Pause)

l

24 Q. On page 41 of your testimony on the admitted'

i Am-Feder:1 Reporters, Inc.

| 25 contentions, you used the phrase " letter of intent" in the
.

|

|
!

.
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mm4 fourth line from the end in the last paragraph.;

Do you see that?
2

(Witnesses referring to document.)
3

A (Witness Kinard) Yes.
4

Q Does that mean anything different from letters

f agreement as you used it?
6

A No.
7

MR. CONNER: We have no further questions.
8

JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
9 ,

We an pr eed now with Commonwealth of
10

Pennsylvania.jj

.

MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, can I have a brief
12

moment to review my notes?g

/- JUDGE HOYT: We will take a five-min'ute recess.j4

That will give you plenty of time, Ms. Ferkin.
15

XXXX (Recess.) |16

JUDGE HGT: The heardng will come to order.p
! !

Let the record reflect that all parties to the
'

18

hearing who were present when the hearing recessed, arej9

a9ain Present in the hearing room.
20

Gentlemen, I remind you that.you are still under .ig

the oath you have previously sworn to.
22

''#-
23

Ms.Ferkin is ready.
j

.XXXX. BY MS. FERKIN: '

24
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 0 Good afternoon. I have a very few questions for

- ---

. _ . . _ . . _ _
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Imm5 you, mostly for clarification.

2 Earlier today you testified, I believe, that the

3 Limerick Generating Station plans accorded priority to the

4 evacuation of schools.

5
^

Is that correct?

0 A (Witness Kinard) That is correct.

7 0 Is it your understanding, based on your capacity

8 as Regional Officials for FEMA, that plans for other nuclear

9 power plants in-the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania also allocate

10 a priority to evacuation of schools?

11
A That is my understanding. j

'

12
Q And you were asked quite a few questions by

13 Mr. Anthony regarding the' nature of the Emergency Planning
I# Zone for the Limerick Generating Station.

15 Do you recall that testimony?

A Yes.

II
Q Do you agree with Mr. Anthony's characterization

18 of the EPZ depicted on Commonwealth Exhibit E-9 as having a

piece taken out in a particular portion?
; ,

i

I'A (Witness Asher) No, we do not.
i

21 0 And you testified on that same line of questioning

o q
Q that in general you rely on the expertise and knowledge of

23 state and local officials with regard to the configuration

24
L of the EPZ.
i Ace Federd Reporters, Inc.

| '25
Is that correct?

o
L ._
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mm6 I A That's correct.

2 O If there were to be changes or major developments

3 in local conditions in the area of the EPZ, would you expect

' O 4 state and local officials to be aware of those developments and.

5 take them into consideration with regard to configuration of

6 the EPZ?

7 A Yes, we would.

8 Q Finally, Mr.Kinard, you testified today -- and I

9 believe to some extent yesterday -- with regard to your review

10 of the model daycare plan in the Commonwealth.

II Do you recall that? j

12 A (Witness Kinard) Yes.
.

13 0 You testified today that a daycare plan was submitted
,

Id to you by PEMA. .

Could you clarify your statement, please? Your !15

,

'16

!
earlier testimony.

I

17|| A I don't know whether I can clarify it except'to
! :

4

!

18 -state that I believe a copy was sent to our office from the |*

19 '. Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency.
;

20 Q Is that a copy of the model plan? | '

!'
21 A ~We are' classifying it as a model plan. That is !

22 not technically the title of that plan.

23 Q In other words, was the document transmitted to ;

I
24 your office a Radiological Emergency Response Plan for any

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

:25 particular facility in the Limerick area?

. - . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . ._ _ __ . _ -.
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mm7 A For daycare, nursery schools, centers I believe.

2 0 I will make it clear.

3 Was it, let's say, for the' John Doe Daycare Center?

4 A No, not for any particular institution.

5 0 In.other words, would you characterize it as a

6 Prototype plan?

A Yes, I would.
7

0 And do you recall when that plan was transmitted
8

9 to you?

A I cannot recall specifically. I believe it was in10

11 late 1984, it is.my guess.
.

12 0 Do you recall the name of the official who

O i3 er ===1**ea *** e = to vou'

34 A No, I don't.

I

15 0 Have-you received copies from PEMA or any other'

16 source -- have you received copies of plans for specific ,

I daycare facilities - that is the John Doe Facility, the
j

!j7 .

I*

Mary Smith Facility in the Limerick area?
18

19 A No, we have not.

! '|
20 0 Were you here, sir, for the testimony of Mr. Hippert

earlier this week? |21

h
- A Yes.22

23 0 Do you recall testimony by Mr. Hippert on the subject
.

i

24 of whether PEMA will play any role in reviewing plans that are

Ass Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 developed by daycare, nursery and preschool facilities?
_

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __. . , . _ ..
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Inm8 A Yes, I believe I do.

2
Q Would you accept, subject to check -- and we are

3 on transcript page 19,565 -- that Mr. Hippert testified that(q/
''

4 PEMA may make a random check of some of them, referring to

5 these types of plans. PEMA will not review each one, but

6 we -- referring to PEMA -- could make a spot check of them.
:

7 Will you accept that that was Mr. Hippert's

8 testimony?

9 A Yes.
c

10
Q And again,will you accept subject to check that

,

I11 Mr. Hippert testified that-- and we are at pages 19,630 to |

12 631, that PEMA does not anticipate a. detailed formal review
g
(.j 13 of plans developed by these facilities,by th'e respective

Id
| municipalities?

'

15 A Yes.
,

Q On that basis, therefore, would FEMA expect to |
16

! receive plans developed by such facilities from PEMA forI7

IO review?

j A No, not based on that testimony.
t

20 MS. FERKIN: I have no further questions, thank you.

2I JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

; 22 Nuclear Regulatory Commission Staff, do you |
|

23 have any questions. i

2# MR. HASSELL: I have a few, Judge Hoyt.
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Please proceed.
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xxxx
BY MR. HASSELL:

O Good afternoon, Mr. Asher, Mr. Kinard. I would

3 like to begin with a few questions that are designed, I,

4 think, essentially to clarify -- bring some clarification to

5 certain responses to questions on cross examination. by

various parties. So, I will start with that first.

7 Then I will turn to your prefiled testimony.

8 Mr. Asher, I believ eon cross examina-ion by the

' Applicant and LEA, you provided testimony concerning the

10
need to see random sampling of evacuation of schools in each

11
school district.

12
'Is that correct?,

- A (Witnes$iAsher) That's correct.

I#
Q In providing that testimony, did you mean that you

would want to see the actual involvement of students in that |'

b16 '

demonstration?

17 F
i A The actual involvement would be -- could be

i

18 I
limited to a class, a few students, just so there was an

$

19

|
indication that the capability exists.

20 ,

Q So you did mean to imply that the actual involvement
I

of students was what you thought would be desirable?

A Yes.

23
0 Are you aware of whether there are any federal |

24
requirements that mandate public participation in exercisesg, ,_, %

25
or_ drills?
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1 A I'm not aware of any mandate, federally or otherwisemm10

2 as to participation in these kinds of drills.

3 Q Do you have before you a copy of the Nuclear

4 Regulatory Commission's Emergency Planning Regulations 5047,

5 and Appendix E of Part 50?

6 (Witnesses referring to documents.)

7 A I believe what we have is a copy -- I think it stops

8 at D.

9 Q I would like to provide you with a copy of

10 Appendix E to Part 50 of the~NRC's Emergency Planning

11 Regulations.

e

12 MR.HASSELL: The record should reflect that I

() 13 am hdnding Mr. Asher:and Mr. Kinard a copy of 10 CFR Part 50,

/ 14 specifically Appendix E, entitled Emergency Planning and
; *

15 Prepardness for Production, Utilization Facilities.

16 .(Document handed towitnesses.) |-
t

1*

17 ! JUDGE HOYT: The record will so-reflect. !
'

| j.

18 BY MR. HASSELL: |'

!|

19 - -Q Would you please turn'your attention to Section F,'
3

! !

! 20 Training, specifically one.
[-

i
:21 Does it not indicate there that a fullscale

.

} }. 22 . exercise, which tests as much of the Licensee's state and

;

23 ' local emergency' plans as is reasonably-achievable without
t

24 mandatory public participation shall be conducted?
4 4.s.,:$ no ,w,.. inc.

j 25 (Witnesses reading document.)

I

c
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* ~

A (Witness Asher) I have that. I see it.1

2 Q Does that accurately characterize what you find

3 there?

~

4 A Yes, I believe so.

5 Q I would now like to take you back to the point in

6 your testimony where you were responding to Mr. Anthony's

7 cross examination concerning LEA Contention 24/ FOE 1, where

8 - you were testifying concerning the Limerick EPZ boundary.

9 Based upon the information that has been px)vided

10 to FEMA by PEMA, PennDOT and the U.S. Department of Transpor-

11 tation representative on the RAC Committee concerning Limerick

12 EPZ, does FEMA have any reason to believe that the Limerick

_

EPZ is not appropriately drawn bsed on the factors'in 5047- 13

'

14 (c) (2) which was shown to'you by Mr. An'hony?t
,

15 A We have no reason to believe that it is not '
!
4

16 appropriately drawn. !
!

17 Q Mr. Kinard', I'believe in the cross examination by f

18 LEA, you have testifed concerning the participation of. Bucks

'

19 County inthe. November 20th, 1984 exercise.
*

20 Is that correct?

21 A (Witness Kinard) Yes.

22 Q- And I believe it was your testimony that you

23 cannot say at this time definitively whether Bucks County +

.l
24 would or wouldnot implement'its plan.

4 .-peserse n o ewes,Inc.

25 Is that correct?
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mm12 A Yes.j

0 Mr. Kinard, would you attach any significance
2

to the fact that Bucks County Participated in the exercise
3

bq on November 20th, four days after the letter was written by
4

Mr.Fonash to FEMA and PEMA. That was LEA Exhibit E-60, by
5

the way.
6

A I think it indicates that they were willin'g to
7

demonstrate their capabilities to us in the event of an
8

emergency at Limerick.
9

0 Does that in any way in your view increase your
10

confidence, at least to some extent, that Bucks County mayjj

implement its Radiological Emergency Response Plan?
12

'

A Yes, I believe it does.( 13

O Mr. Kinard, I believe you testified in response
j,

to cross examination by LEA, that you were provided a list
15

i

f hearing-impaired individuals for Lower Providence Township.;
16

t

Is that correct? |-17
I i

A Yes, I was shown a copy of that list during -the j18
!
'

November 20th exercise.j9
|

0 Has any information come to your attention that I
20

w uld provide you any reason to believe that that list was
21

not an accurate reflection of the hearing impaired in LowerO 22
V

Providence Township?
23

|
A No. -

24 -

Ase-Federal Repo,sers, Inc.

25 0 I would now like to direct your attention to, I
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1 believe, page 26 of your prefiled testimony, answer 6 that was
mm13

2 the subject of a question by LEA on cross examination.

3 (Witness referring to document.)
4

O
4 I believe, Mr. Kinard, in response to a question

5 from Ms. Zitzer with respect to your answer 6, that that

6 testimony there was meant to apply to emergency responses

y in general, and not specifically to radiological emergencies.

8 Is that correct?

cnd T10 9 A That is correct.

10

11

12
-

,

13

y .

14

15 ;

:
1

16 i

-I

h !17 i

'
|

[- 18 |
| |
i. 19 '

! t
'

i

| 20 |

21
;

}

i O
23

I 24
,

b-Faswel Repwun, Inc.

|
25

,
,

I
i

-- - -- .-- . -- .. . -- - . - . . - - . _ - _ , . . _ - . . . _ _ . , _ , _ , , , _ , , _ _ _
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#11-mn-1 I
G Based on your experience as an emergency planner

2
would you expect the response to be any different for

3
radiological emergencies?h,

#
A. No, I would not.

5
G Mr. Asher, I believe you were asked some questions

6
regarding the status of bus driver training by Ms. Zitzer

7 and at one point during that examination I believe it was

8
your testimony that you were not sure -- or did you testify

at one point in that examination that you were not sure that

10 there was reasonable assurance that bus drivers have been
11'

trained in their roles and responsibilities for a radiological

12
emergency or did you testify that there was no reasonable '

13 '

p assurance that bus drivers had been trained in their roles

Id
and responsibilities during a radiological emergency?

A. (Witness Asher) That I was not sure that they had

6
been trained.

I7
O Mr. Asher, I would like to-revisit a subject that

18
you have been dealing with several time's during cross-examination.

It concerns that question of to what extent specific numbers

20
of buses should be included in the bus provider letters of

21 agreement.
.m

Q 22
A. It is my feeling --

23 0 I am sorry. I haven't formulated the question yet,

#
'if I may. The question is, would the absence of specific

Aar-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
numbers of bus drivers -- I am sorry. Let me start again.
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I
Would the absence of the mentioning of specific numbers of

2 buses and bus provider agreements, would that preclude FEMA
3

from making a finding as to adequacy for the planning

4
standard?

5 A Would it preclude FEMA -- no, it would not.

0
4 I would like to now direct your attention to FEMA

7 Exhibit E-7, I believe you were asked a question when your

8
attention was directed to page 16 of that document concerning

'
whether letters of agreement or category "B" deficiencies

10
in response to questions from Ms. Zitzer. Do you recall that

11
testimony, Mr. Kinard?

c
12

A (Wintess.Kinard)

I)
,

Ye's.

13 *

'

) g Given that that is a category "B" deficiency, .

14
would that Category "B" deficiency in and of itself preclude

15
a finding that there is reasonable assurance that the planning

16
standard question could be met?

17 i
' A No, it would not.

~

JUDGE HARBOUR: I am sorry. I didn't hear your

19
answer.

WITNESS KINARD: No.

2I
BY MR. HASSELL: (Resuming)

( -

.G I would like now to direct- your attention to your -
'

23 pre-filed testimony.

24
A (Perusing document.),

25
MR. HASSELL: If I could have one moment, Judge Hoyt.

.__ _. _ . . ._-



20,298
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1 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, very well.

2 (PAUSE.)

3 BY MR. HASSELL: (Resuming)tm

''')!

4 G Would you please turn your attention to page ten of

5 your pre-filed testimony on LEA contention 12.

6 A (Witnesses complying.)

7 G Specifically question two and answer two where it

8 dicusses the preidentification of teacher volunteers. Have

9 you found that reference in your testimony?

10 A (Perusing document. )

11 (Witness Kinard) Yes, I have.

12' G Is there any NUREG-0654 requirement that calls for
,

( ') 13 the preidentification of teacher volunteers?
u-

14 A No.

15 G In your professional opinion as emergen2y planners,
i

16 do you believe that the absence of such preidentification of I

17 teacher volunteers in school district plans would make those
!

18 plans unworkable? !
|

19 A No, I do not.

20 G I would like you now to turn your attention to your

21 pre-filed testimony on contention LEA-14 and at least based on

) 22 my numbering of the pages it would be page 21.

23 A (Perusing do'. d? vnt . )

24 G. It is ar,s.;J :ee at the top, am I correct in that>

Acs-Feded Reporters, Inc.

25 reference?
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I A. I am sorry. Did you say answer three?

2 4 Yes. That is what I see at the top left hand side

3rw of my page 21.
.

4 A. (Perusing document.)

5 g It is your testimony on LEA-14.

6 A I believe we have that reference.

7 g If you direct your attention to the last sentence

8 in that answer where it discusses FEMA's conclusion with

9 respect to reasonable assurance concerning bus drivers --

10 regarding reasonable assurance of bus drivers' familiarity

II with routes, have you found that reference?

12 A. (Perusing document.)

(m .

l 13 Yes.
f

(-

14 g Do you know whether strip maps will be made

15 available? i

16 A. I understand from the testimony that Mr. Hippert

17 gave the other day that that is the proposed solution to this

18 concern.

19 0 .If bus drivers were provided those strip maps,

20 would this address your concern about the bus drivers'

21 familiarity with the routes?

22 A. I believe it would.

23 JUDGE HARBOUR: Did you' intend to say " address" or

24 " resolve?"
Aes-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. HASSELL: I intended to say " address" and I.Was

!
!
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I thinking whether I should ask the next question.
2 JUDGE HOYT: Please do.

3 BY MR. HASSELL: (Resuming)

4 0 Would this in your professional opinion as emergency
5 planners resolve the particular concern about the bus drivers'

6 familiarity with routes if the strip maps were indeed provided
7 as proposed?

8 A. (Witness Kinard) Yes, it would.

9 0 With respect to the answer that you just gave when
10 I directed your attention to LEA-14, would that answer be the

Il same with respect to your testimony for contention LEA-15

| 12 as reflected on page 25 in answer four at the bottom of that
|
l 13 page?

. 14 A. (Perusing document.)

15 Yes, it would.
.

16 0 I would now like to direct your attention to your:

17 testimony.for contention LEA-27 which I believe is page 35

| 18 of your pre-filed testimony.

| l9 A. (Perusing document.)

"

20 MR. HIRSCH: As a point of clarification, Your Honor,

21 I believe that is page 37.

O 22 MR. HASSEL: Yes. That is correct. I believe you
-V

- .23 are right.
I

24 BY MR. HASSELL: (Resuming)
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 g Please turn to the next page, page 38, where question

!
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I six states the fact that there are large numbers of mobility

2 and intellectually impaired individuals involved. Do you

3 know approximately how many mobility and intellectually

4 impaired individuals are at tue facilities that are the

5 subject of contention LEA-27?

6 A (Witness Kinard) No, I do not.

7 G If I correctly understood your testimony in

8 response to Mr. Conner's voir dire, would that be an example

9 where the statement of the question was merely to reflect the

10 concerns that were either contained in the admitted contention
II or the admitted basis for that contention?

12 A Yes, that is correct.

-

13 g" I would.now like you to turn your attention to

Id your pre-filed testimony on the deferred contentions.

15 A (Witnesses complying.) i
:

16 G Specifically contention LEA-1.

17 A (Perusing document.) f
18 G The answer to the question posed there referring

I9 specifically to the first sentence of that' answer. Does the

20 opinion expressed there by FEMA relate solely to FEMA's

21 review of the radiological emergency response plans that were -|
/~N 22 submitted in December of 1983?g

23 A Yes, it does.

24 G Were either of you present during any of the
' Ace-Ft. oral Reporsors, Inc.

25 testimony of, for example, the Montgomery County Board of
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1

Commissioners' Chairman, Mr. Bartle or other officials of

2

townships and municipalities during the Limerick Emergency
3

)
Off-Site Planning Procedures?

A We have been here during some of that teetimony,
5

yes.

6
g Do you recall, Mr. Kinard, whether there was

7
estimony on the part of those officials using as an example

8
Mr. Bartle that if adequate plans were considered that the

9

Board of Commissioners would consider adopting those plans?
10

Do you recall that testimony?
11

A Yes, I do.

12

% If I represented.to you that several other

' ('J 13
- officials of townships and municipalities within the EPZ;

14t

have testified to that effect, would that in any way -- what
15

would that do-in terms of your judgment about being able to
16

predict the final approval of radiological emergency response
'

i 17
; plans for municipalities, school districts and counties'within !

18
! the Limerick EPZ?
| 19

MR. ANTHONY: Objection. That is' speculation.

| JUDGE HOYT: The objection is overruled, Mr. Anthony.
21

BY MR. HASSELL: (Resuming)
'

[ 4 If you have'an opinion.
|- 23

[ A (Hitness Kinard) I could only say that from he
24

Ase-Federal Reporsets, Inc. . testimony that I have heard is that it was apparent that-
25

the process.is moving in the direction of the adoption'of these
i

?

E
__ _ _ , ~ -
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I plans.

'2 JUDGE COLE: I am sorry, sir. I didn't hear

3
_

your answer.

O 4 WITNESS KINARD: I said from theatestimony that I

5 have heard given, it is apparent to me that the process is

6 moving in the direction of adopting the various plans.

7 MR. HASSEL: I believe I have no further questions

8 but I would like to run one last check because I had a

9 fairly extensive cross-plan that I have had to pare down.

10 So I want to make that one last check if I may.

II JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I realize you did have a

12 very extensive plan, Mr. Hassell, and do take that time.-

|
'

13 (Counsel for NRC conferring of f the record.)

? I4 (PAUSE.)

15 MR. HASSELL: The staff has no further cross-

16 examination of this panel. Thank you very much, -gentlemen.

17 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Mr. Hirsch, do you have
,

18 any redirect examination?

l9 MR. HIRSCH: :Yes, a limited amount.
,

20 JUDGE HOYT:- All right. Proceed.

XXXXXX 21 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

22 BY MR. HIRSCH:
~

23 S Mr. Asher and Mr. Kinard, you were on cross-

24 examination asked a few questions about LEA-71 which is a
Aco-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 . series of documents, one of which is a December 26, 1984
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I memorandum from Edward Jordan to Dick Krimm. Do you have

2 that document in front of you?

3 A (Witness Asher) Yes.

4 g Does that document refer to the fact that various'^

5 up-to-date plans for the counties, risk counties, support
i |

6 counties, municipalities and school districts in the Limerick

,

7 EPZ are attached to that memorandum?!

8 A Yes. j
l

9 g Had you or to your knowledge anybody else at FEMA j

10 received any of those plans prior to receipt of that

11 memorandum and if so, which plans had you or anybody in FEMA
!,

12 received prior to that time?
'

(
I

! 13 g. Mr. Hirsch, are you referring to the letter from

)
!' 14 Mr. Jordan to Mr. Krimm?

15 g Yes, the December 26, 1984 letter.

16 A That extensive list of plans we had received with !

17 this letter. The only other plans that we had received in p

18 regards to the Limerick EPZ was some three' risk county plans

i19 a week or so prior to that letter.

I

! 20 g So you had received none of the -up- to-date plans
I

21 which-were attached to that memorandum other than the

(O three risk counties prior to receipt of that memo?O -22

l

23 A That is correct. ,

g Mr. Asher, you-testified a number of times in24
' Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 response to questions on cross-examination that you took a ,

|

|
1

I
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mnll-10 I certain position based on your personal opinion. Is that

2 personal opinion one based upon your professional emergency

3 management expertise?

.O-
4 A. Yes, it is.

'

END#11 5

6

7

8

9

10

'11

12
.

O= tv 13

7
-

14

'15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24
Ass-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25

.
1
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Tcks 12
IPcgs 1 Q Could you tell us whether there is anything

2 unique about the planning relating to the Limerick

3 Generating Stracion which causes to take the professional

O
4 emergency management expert position that you would

5 be more comfortable with letters of agreement relating

6 to bus providers that specified certain minimum numbers

7 of buses?

8 A I feel that the letters of agreement should

9 specify the numbers-of buses so that we-would have a
.

10 complete understanding as to the availability of the'

II resources needed to provide a one-lift operation of the

12 school children.

13 MR. CONNER: I have to move to strike that

Id as not responsive. The question was, is there anything

15 unique about the Limerick plan.
,

16 MR. HIRSCH: I think.I could clear that up

I7 with.my next question.

18 JUDGE HOYT: Subject to that clarification,_.

19 Mr. Conner, your objection is overruled.

; 20 BY MR. HIRSCH:

21 Q Is it your testimony, Mr. Asher, that the

22 one-lift standard is what is unique about-the Limerick

23 planning?

! 24 A No. It is not unique about the Limerick plan.
Ass-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 It is unique in Pennsylvania.

J
. - . _ - _ - . _-
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|

|
I Q Mr. Kinard, you testified on cross-examination j

2 by Mr. Conner, I believe -- |

3 MR. CONNER: Your Honor, I am sorry. I

:O
4 think Mr. Hirsch is going on to a new point. And the

5 record simply says that Mr. Asher thinks Limerick is

6 unique in Pennsylvania. I don't know what that means.

7 I don't know why it is unique, and I don't know that that

8 is any basis for applying some different standard than

9 would be otherwise applied in all of region 3 or, for

10 that matter, to Indian Point and Zion.

II 'BY MR. HIRSCH:

12 Q Mr. Asher, could you clarify that?

13 JUDGE HOYT: And that would satisfy the

Id Board's ruling on the objection, Mr. Hirsch, if you will

15 do that.

I6 BY MR. HIRSCH:

I7 Q Are you able to clarify that, Mr. Asher?

18 A The clarification that I would offer is that

U only in Pennsylvania within region.3 is it necessary to

20 remove the children in one lift.

2I MR. HIRSCH: Thank you.

O " auoG8 norr= vour otica to erixe, ar coaaer,

23 is denied.

24 BY MR. HIRSCH:
Aas Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Mr. Kinard, you testified on cross-examination by
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1 Mr. Conner that you felt that it was incumbent upon you
2 as an emergency planner and a representative of FEMA

3 to obtain information through the proper channels relating
O

4 to the status of planning with respect to the Limerick

5 EPZ.

6 I believe that response was qualified to the4

7 context of unmet staffing needs at the municipal level.
4

4 8 I would like you to, first of all, clarify whether that

f 9 was your testimony and, second of all, state whether that:
i
'

10 is your position soley with respect to unmet staffing
11 needs or whether that position is more general.

.

12 A (Witness Kinard) That is the testimony that
'

13 I gave, and I meant it in a general sense.
*

?'
14 Q Do you gentlemen have before you a document

'

'

15 which was marked for identification purposes yesterday .

16 as FEMA Exhibit E-3 which is.a January 14, 1985 letter

f 17 from Mr. Boyer to Mr. Patten along with a series of
i

18 attachments?

19 A We are having trouble finding that document.

20 Q I am not sure whether you do have a copy of it.

-

21 A (Witness Asher) I don't believe we have that

O 22 aoc== at-

23 JUDGE HOYT: May we have that exhibit number,

l .- 24 Mr. Hirsch?
! As -Feseres neooriers, Inc.

25 MR. HIRSCH: FEMA E-3.

m
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I (Mr. Hirsch approaches the witness panel.)

2 BY MR. HIRSCH:

3 Q Do you have that exhibit in front of you now?,_
,

G
4 A Yes.

5 Q Mr. Kinard, I think this question would be

6 best directed to you along the lines of the previous

7 question I asked you.

8 Would this be an example of the type of

9 information that you would feel necessary to receive from

10 the -- strike that.

Il The attachments to this document are a

12 series of insertions from the most current plans of a
} ,.s() 13

'

number of the municipalities and perhaps school districts

Id and counties in the Limerick EPZ.

15 Do you see those attachments?

I6 A (Witness Kinard) Yes.

I7 Q Is it your testimony that you, as an

18 emergency planner with FEMA, would feel that it was

19 incumbent upon you, in order to complete your review

20 of the emergency plans in the Limerick EPZ, to receive

21 this information from representatives of those communities

, . ,

( ) 22 as opposed to from a representative of the Applicant in

23 this case?

24 A Yes. That is correct.
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. HIRSCH: Thank you.
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I Your Honor, I inadvertently yesterday failed

2 to move for the admission of FEMA Exhibit E-3.

3 At this time I would like to move for that to be

O 4 entered into evidence.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

6 Mr. Hirsch, would you come to the bench, please?

I 7; MR. HASSELL: The staff will reserve judgment

'
8 on it because it has never seen the exhibit, and until

! 9 we examine it, we do not intend to take a position.

10 JUDGE HOYT: I am sorry, Mr. Hirsch, I
i

i II didn't understand a word.

12 MR. HASSELL:. Mr. Hassell.

13 JUDGE HOYT: I'm sorry, Mr. Hassell.

) Id MR. HASSELL: I think an effort was made toi

!

15 offer the exhibit into evidence, and I was just saying

16 I wanted to withhold the staff position until the staff

I7 has had an opportunity to examine that exhibit.- It has
'

!
18 not had an opportunity to do so, neither yesterday or

i

19 today.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. We are finding some problems

21 with it up here as well. Let me have counsel and
,

22 representatives for all parties up here.

23 (Discussion off the record at the bench.)
|
| 24 JUDGE HOYT: During the very brief period
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 that the hearing was off the record, counsel and
,

|

.- ._ __ . . _ . .. - _ _. _ _
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- I representatives for all the parties here had a

2 sidebar conference with the bench on Exhibit FEMA E-3.

. 3 It was determined that certain attachments
O

4 to that exhibit had been misplaced. I think the corrections

5 have been made.

6 I think at this time, Mr. Hirsch, we had

7 best.have you describe to us what it is FEMA Exhibit E-3

8 will have to contain to be a complete copy.

9 There is the cover letter from Mr. Boyer

10 to Mr. John L. Patten, Director of PEMA at Harrisburg,

~ II and there are certain attachments to that letter.

Wik.1-youpleasedescribethemforussothat ~

. 12
'

. 13 all i:ounsel and representat'ives will have the
/
i 14 appropriate document before them,

i 15 MR. HIRSCH: The first attachment is :

16 entitled. North Coventry Township, Chester County

17 Radiological Emergency Response Plans for Incidents atj-
i

|-
18 ' Limerick, effective 1/14/85, which is the date of the

!

I9
|- cover letter from Mr. Boyer.
I

20 The second relates to the Borough of
.

21 Royersford, also dated the 14th of January 1985.
,'-

.h 22 All of these exhibits, I might note, are'

23 dated effective January 14, 1985 in the lower left-hand

24 And in the lower right-hand corner they havecorner.
we.en:s n pormes. Inc.

25
[ dates of September of 1984.

l.
,

3

. .__ - - , , - .._ - ...,...... _ __..,,_,_,,,, . . m__,,_,,...,.,_._m,_,.._-_-,,_.-,_,,, r.._,_, , - - _- . ..m.. - . - ,
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I The third attachment relates to West Pottsgrove

2 Township. The fourth relates to the Borough of

3 Schwenksville. The fifth relates to Lower SalfordO
4 Township. The sixth relates to New Hanover Township.

5 The seventh to Lower Pottsgrove Township. The eighth

6 to Upper Frederick Township. The ninth to East

7 Nantmeal Township.

8 The tenth to Warwick Township. The eleventh

9 to the Borough of Trapper. The twelfth to Lower

10 Frederick Township. The thirteenth to East Vincent

U Township. The fourteenth to the Borough of Boyertown.

12 The fifteenth to Schuylkill Township. The sixteenth to

13 the Borough of Collegeville. The seventeenth to

N - Colebrookdale Township. And the last to Lower Providence

15 Township. ,

,

16 All of these attachments reflect staffing

17 needs as represented by Mr. Boyer as of January 14, 1985.
,

18 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

19 I want to poll'the parties to see that all

20 the parties here have these exhibits.,

21 . Mr. Hassell, you had a problem before. Do
- :

h 22 you have all those copies?

'

23 MR..HASSELL: I am still trying to make that

[ 24 determination, Judge Hoyt.
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: All right.
|
=

= ,w . , - , , , ...r.----,,, --,.-m. .,_.,m . , , . ,_,,s ,, ..._,._,-.,.y._,r.,.--m,---%... ,,-v., y---y _. _ . .,.. w_
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l

I How'about the Applicant, do you have everything |

2 in FEMA --

3 MR. CONNER: Not in hand, but we have them.
O

4 I might note parenthetically that we were going to
5 call Mr. Bradshaw in rebuttal to simply identify how

6 these were prepared, what they do, and the truth and

7 accuracy thereof.

8 We could do that this afternoon, if anybody

9 wants. Or I could ask if people would stipulate if

10 he were called, that is what he would say.

II JUDGE HOYT: We will meet that problem a little
.

12 later.

13 Let me determine from the Commonwealth of
Id Pennsylvania -- how about you, Miss Ferkin, do you have
15 all the copies of that exhibit before you?

16 MS. FERKIN: Commonwealth appears to, yes.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer, for LEA?
!

18 MS. ZITZER: Yes, we have them.

19 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Anthony, do you have your

[ 20 copies?

21 MR. ANTHONY: No. I don't need any. Thank you.

22 JUDGE HOYT: Ifyou wish to have a copy, one

23 will be made available, if you do. It is served on all

24 parties.
; Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Mr. Hirsch, you are directed to serve a copy of.

k_
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I that FEMA exhibit E-3 to Mr. Anthony.

2 MR. HASSELL: I believe I have everything,

3 Judge Hoyt.
! /

4 JUDGE HOYT: All right, Mr. Hassell. Thank you.

5 That seems to me complete. Have all the

6 parties had an opportunity to examine this? We appear

7 to have an affirmative indication that that is true.

8 Mr. Hassell, as a result of the examination,

9 do you have any reservations concerning the

10 admissibility of FEMA Exhibit E-3 for identification?

I MR. HASSELL: No, I don't, your Honor.

12 However, I am trying to determine now whether,

r
yh 13 based on having been provided the documents for the first

Id time, I would like to determine whether I might have any

15 -- maybe one or two questions with respect to .

|
!16 the examination.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I think that opportunity

18 should be provided to all parties, Mr. Hassell, in
!

the event that there has been any problems with these |
19

20 exhibits being before you during your cross-examination,

21 the parties would be afforded an opportunity, limited

b) 22 just to FEMA Exhibit E-3.
v

23 There will be one round of questions on that.

24 MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, on that point,
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 the Commonwealth would ask to ask one or two brief
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I questions on other subjects raised in Mr. Hirsch's

2 redirect, other-than FEMA Exhibit E-3.

. 3 JUDGE HOYT: Well, we haven't accorded a

4 second round of recross, Miss Ferkin.

5 MS. FERKIN: I understand, your Honor, but

6 from time to time, given the nature of the redirect,

7 you have accorded thau privilege. And given that these

8 are witnesses from~the Federal Emergency Management Agency,

9 there are one or two points we-would-like to clarify.

.10 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. Well, I think that is a

'll point well taken and we certainly will --

12 (Board conferring.)-
'

.

~

13 Yes. The Board will accord that.

Id MS. FERKIN: We suggest that be made available

15 to all parties.

16 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. To LEA and to the other

17 parties here as well.

18 Let Mr. Hirsch complete his redirect.

l9 MR. HIRSCH: I am completed, as long as

20 it is clear on the record that FEMA wants to move

21 into evidence FEMA E-3.

22
.

. JUDGE HCYT: I would like to withhold any

23 rule of the Board on that until such time as we have had

24 this last round of questions.
Masww neerwr., Inc.

25 This has been a departure from the Board's
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1 procedure, but I do believe that there is a need here

2 that has not arisen in the case of other witnesses. |
l

We will proceed in the same manner which we |
3

O
4 usually do.:

5 We will start out with you, Miss Zitzer.

6 MS. ZITZER: I had the exhibits in my i

7 possession for quite a period of time. I have no

8 questions.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

10 Mr. Anthony, you apparently have none on

II this because it does not touch on your --

12 MR. ANTHONY: I don't have any questions. I have

13' six questions on some of the new information that has come

14 out on redirect examination.
4

4

15 JUDGE HOYT: All right. This is the time.

f

16 to ask them then. Six questions then.

XXXXXXX 17 RECROSS-EXAMINATION,

18 BY MR. ANTHONY: >

I9'

Q Mr. ASher, you said that the testimony in
i

20 this hearing would be used by you in your supplemental

i 21' findings, whenever deemed appropriate.

O
~" oia vo= v ta t2

23 A (Witness Asher) Wherever it was appropriate.
2

24
. Q And would it be appropriate in your review

Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

, -
25 whether Valley Forge Park should be included in the EPZ?

| A I didn't hear what park'that was.
t

e--- r,ms~,~.---- -,,--,r.,w,,.,,,.n, wn ,-.m----.e,--, ---_n,. ,-.-~~w ,w-~~--r-,m,-n,-n.w <,a-w.u a --n...,~,, ,w,,, , vnn-me,,,,w-.-,---
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T13 MM/mm1 i Q Valley Forge Park. And I was quoting Dr. Urbanik

2 in a question to you. And the reference I have now is page

19,264 transcript, where he said there is nothing to preclude
3

O Valley Forge Park being included in the EPZ.4

Would you ocnsider that in your findings and
5

whether you might reconsider whether you would study the6

inclusion of the EPZ -- Valley Forge Park in the EPZ?
7

A He made no questions to me. I was never questioned
8

questioned by the doctor.9

If what you relate is accurate, he makes no allusion
10

n to whether it should be included, either.
.

12 Q That is not what I said.
,

.

I said there was nothing to preclude --
13 .

ja A I understood that, but he did not make a statement

that it should be included.15
!
'

16 Q No.

37 |
But, will you use that "nothing to preclude" in

18 your Supplemental Findings?
i

19 A I will have to weigh that when I read the testimony.
!

20 Q And will you also consider in your findings that

the testimony indicates that the Pennsylvania Turnpike is
21

a lower edge of the EPZ and could be continued along to the
22

Valley Forge Park and make it a more even and logical23

24 representation?
A e Fesses me,ormes,one.

25 MS. FERKIN: Objection. No foundation. No reference
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Imm2- to testimony on that point.

2 JUDGEHOYT: Sustained.

3 BY MR. ANTHONY: '

4
Q You were asked about the contracts for 10,000

5 dosimeters.

O Is that right?

7 A (Witness Asher)' Yes.

8 Q Are those to be used inside the EPZ?

' A We have no idea where they will be used until

10 we make reference to the plan as to the location of'distribu-

"
tion.

4

12
Q Why is that number being ordered? Is it for,use

13 '

y- both inside and outside the EPZ?

Id MS. FERKIN: Clarification, your Honor. He referred

15 .to 10,000 dosimeters. I am presuming-he is referring to the
!
!

16
exhibit _ earlier marked by Mr. Conner, and there is no

'

| reference to 10,000 dosimeters in that exhibit.I?

18 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

'

The objection is sustained.

20 BY MR. ANTHONY:- |
.

21
Q Mr. Conner' represented'-- mentioned to'you,and said

,

22 .specifically "as administrators of 0654," and you didn't

23 challenge that. $

, fd Are you the administrators of 0654?,

25
A (Witness Asher.) We are'not the administrators.
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mm3] 1 We are not a regulatory agency.

2 We review the plans, evaluate the exercises based

3 on the criteria set forth by 0654.

O
4 Q- You didn't deny it when he asked the question in

5 that way. Are you denying it now?

6 MR. HIRSCH: I would object to that characterizatiori .

7 I am not sure what Mr. Anthony is referring to.

8 I think that the witness is trying to explain --

9 there is a semantics prob 1em here -- what does it mean to

10 administer 0654. The witness has testified that FEMA,.he and

11 the people who work under him are responsible for reviewing
.

12 the plans that are developed with respect to the Limerick EPZ.

O 1 think we are wastin, time euibb11n,--i3
, .

14 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. Mr. Anthony,'I think you have-

15 received the six questions that you had indicated that you

16 . wished to ask based on the other testimony.

!

17 MR. ANTHONY: I believe there is one more, if I .|

18 may.
'

19 JUDGE HOYT: All right, one last one, Mr. Anthon;.

20 BY MR. ANTHONY:

21 Q Mr. Asher, you said that 0654 is a guidance, a
.

22 skeleton of what must be, in your professional judgment, !_O.
23 fleshed.out. ,

'I
24 Do you remember saying that?

Ass Pessed Repe,sses, Inc.

25 A (Witness Asher) Yes.
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mm4 1 Q Does your fleshing out then mean that you would add

2 to the requirements of 0654 and consider again that Valley

3 Forge Park could be considered to be included in the EPZ?

4 A Mr. Anthony, I have consistently testified that

5 0654 is a criteria set forth to be utilized by my staff and

~

6 myself as a guidance to evaluate the plans that are proposed

7 to us, and to evaluate the exercises as we observed them.

8 JUDGE HOYT: All right, thank you, Mr. Anthony.

9 Mr. Conner, do you have any questions?

xxx 10 BY MR. CONNER:

Il Q Gentlemen, to whomever wishes to answer.

12 I think, Mr. Asher, it wa's basically-your testimony

13 and asked by Mr.Hirs 6 on redirect, which of course the limit'

14 to that which I am asking you, as I understood your answers,

15 to his questions, that you consider Limerick to be unique in
i

16 Pennsylvania, which gives you a basis for going beyond 0654

17 ! in evaluating the adequacy of the emergency plans. ,

' i

18 And I will ask you if it isn't a fact that the one-

19 lift principle applies to all emergency plans for nuclear

20 plants in Pennsylvania? |:

21 A (Witness Asher) I thought that that was my

. 22 testimony, Mr. Conner.'

I
23 Q Then if that is true, how can Limerick be unique |

24 compared to the other plants --
Ass-Federal flese,ters, Inc.

25 A I didn't make the statement of uniqueness. I said
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mm5 1 that it was unique inasmuch as Pennsylvania is the only

2 state within Region III that requires a one-lift principle.

3 Q How many nuclear plants are there in Pennsylvania?

O
4 A Five.

5 Q Then all five are unique?

6 A Well, Pennsylvania is unique.

7 Q And that, I will agree with.

8 (Laughter.)

9 But the fact is, do you feel that the one-lift

10 principle that you apply different standards in evaluating

|
11 Pennsylvania Emergency Plans above and beyond the guidance of |

12 0654? ,

() 13 A I think that in rendering a decision in that

14 respect, because of the one-lift principle, that it does.

15 Q And how did you apply this in your. evaluation of

|16 Susquehanna?
!

17 ! A We did not. And, as I think I testified earlier, f

18 we have progressed in the evaluation process to where it is

19 becoming somewhat more sophisticated as a result of decisions

20 by the Ibard and by our own enlightenment in the emergency

21 management principles.

(f 22 Q You have recently forwarded -- I understand there
i

23 has recently been forwarded to you for formal review under i

24 Part 350, the Susquehanna and Beaver Valley Plans.
*Ass Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Is that correct?

a
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mm6 1 A That's correct.

2 Q Are you going to apply a different standard for

3 evaluating those plants, than you applied to those plants for
b

4 the Interim Findings, because of the one-lif t principle?

5 A I am unable to answer that question at this time,

6 until we have completed our 350 review.

7 Q. We certainly object on behalf of the Applicant to

8 applying different standards to Limerick than FEMA has

9 applied to other plants.

10 With regard to your response to Mr. Hirsch concerning

I
11 the substitute pages in FEMA Exhibit 3, I think you indicated >

12 that you would not evaluate those unless they had somehow

13 been sent to you by the counties o'r local authorities.

14 Is that correct?

15 A Basically that is correct. We evaluate all
,

!

!

plans if they come through a prescribed method.

|

16

17
|

I think in previous testimony we acknowledged that
!

i18 that method would be from the NRC, under the provisions of

~

19 the Memorandum of Understanding, or from the Commonwealth of

20 Pennsylvania.

21 0 Is it your testimony that FEMA, Region III will
' '

22 not evaluate the substitute pages to these plans unless you

23 get a followup memo from the NRC similar to the one of

24 December 26th, 1984?
Ams Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 A Either that or from the State of Pennsylvania.
t
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mm7'

1 Q Who requested you to evaluate the model daycare

2 plan?
,

3 A I believe it was the State of Pennsylvania.

.O
4 Q But you don't recall who asked you to evaluate it?

5 A I don't recall.
|

6 Q Do you have some internal standard in Region III

7 which says when you can evaluate or not evaluate something?

8 A We have no internal standards. But we do have a

9 policy.

10 Q What is that policy?
,

11 A The policy is that it has to come through the

12 prescribed channels. [

13 And $s I indicated to you in previous testimony,

14 the prescribed channels is either under the provisions of

15 the Memorandum of Understanding between FEMA and the NRC,-
!

or through the transmission of those plans from the Commonwealt[h16
t-

'17 | of Pennsylvania. |
1 ,

18 MR. CONNER: I will. request the NRC to follow up

19 .on the memo from Mr. Jordan to Mr.-Krlmm to ask him to j
|

20 include the documents in Exhibit 3 in FEMA's review.

21 No further questions.

. 22 JUDGE HOYT: -Very well.

23 .MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, before we' proceed to the

24 next party, I would like to move that.Mr. Condier's c'omment'
Ase resses me,. ewe., ins.

25 during cross,-examination that PECO objects to different
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mm8 1 standards being applied to different plants throughout

2 Pennsylvania be stricken.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I am afraid, Mr. Conner, that is

O
4 fair.

5 MR. CONNER: We will save that for oral argument

6 and discussion --

7 JUDGE HOYT: There is no oral argument, Mr. Conner.

8 MR. CONNER: I'm sorry. For findings, I mean.

'9 JUDGE:HOYT: The motion to strike the remarks of

10 counsel described by Mr. Hirsch will be granted.

11 .Yes, Ms. Zitzer?

12 MS. ZITZER: LEA would also move to strike
,

13 Mr. Conner's comment --.

>. .

14 JUDGE HOYT: We just did that.

15 MS. ZITZER: There was an additional one he just |'
i

16 made at the conclusion of his statement, with regard to I

17 requesting that the NRC follow up on ensuring that FEMA

18 include the information contained in FEMA Exhibit 3 in its

19 review for its Interim Findings.

20 ' JUDGE HOYT: I think it is merely an' informational-

21 thing, Ms. Zitzer. It has no bearing on whether the NRC

22 Staff choses to do so. That is certianly up to the Staff

23 counsel, again.

24 I.would imagine'that whoever reads this record
Aso4eder*$ Reporters, Inc.

25 will do something with it or nothing with it. I have no
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!mm9 idea what they intend to do.i

2 We are not going to act on it here.
2

U
5 3 All right, Ms. Ferkin, do you have any questions,'

O-

4 because I think- this whole round of questions were asked4

5 _as a result of your request, anyway. So,,go ahead.

f
J

~

MS. FERKIN: I know.6

xxxx 7 BY MS. FERKIN:

I
8 Q Mr. Asher, or Mr.Kinard, whoever feels he can

| 9 answer, in your professional opinion does the procedure for
i-

10 a one-lift evacuation of schools. provide reasonable .. assurance*

i

11 that adequate protective measures can be taken to protectj.
"

12 that segment of the population? ,

!

is A (Witness isher> Yhe.one-1i.fegrincie1edoes.'

)O. '

14 Q Sir, you testified several times in the last

: 15 few minutes regarding how, or the mechanisms by which FEMA
:
'

16 receives plans for review. .

I 17. I Do.you recall that? ,;

[ |
t ,

I 18 A' Yes.
I

19 Q Okay. !
|

20 You testified'that pursuant to the so-called

:' 21 formal Patt 350 review process, you would recieve plans of - ''

|22 Political subdivisions' -- that is,municipals and county

23 governments from us or through the state. <

'24 Is that correct?-
Ase-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 A Yes.

I

!
'

i

.: _ . - - . . . . . - . . - - . - . _ . . - . - . - . - - - _ _ - - - - . - . .- .- - . --.



_ _ - _ _ . _ __ . . _ _ __ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ .

V

20,326
,

T

Imml0 Q And you also testified that under the MOU with ;
'
;

i

2 the NRC would also be receiving emergency plans. Is that

3 correct, for review?

O
4 A Yes.

5 0 Isn't it correct that the NRC does not receive c

0
; plans -- plans of political subdivisions, that is municipals

7 and county governments directly from those governments, but

8 rather through the state?

9 A I have no knowledge of how they receive them.'

10
; Q Okay.

II And finally, sir, you testified that you had
|

12 received plans for the Susquehanna and Beaver Valley plants
~

.
13 ,for formal review.

# Is that correct?

A Yes.

Q When did you receive the Beaver Valley Radioloaical'16

Emergency Response Plan? ;

18 (Witnesses conferring. )

!
i A We haven't received Beaver Valley. And the date

<

20 that we. received Susquehanna escapes me at'the moment.

21
Q So it was not correct when you stated earlier |

_ _22 that you had received the Beaver Valley Radiological Emergency

23 -Response Plan for review from Pennsylvania. ~

24
Is that correct.

, , ,

A If I testified to that, it was in error.

I
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Immll MS. FERKIN: I have no further questions.
!

2
Thank you.

;

3
JUDGE HOYT: All right. NRC Staff, do you have

V 4 any questions?

MR. HASSELL: I think I have no questions, but

0 I need about 30 seconds,
,-

.,

7 '

JUDGE HOYT: Right. Take it.

8 (Pause.)

9 MR. HASSELL: Staff has no questions.

10
JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Thank you.

11
Any redirect from you, Mr. Hirsch?

I2
MR.HIRSCH: No, your Honor.

13 -

JUDGE HOYT: Very well.)
-p

I#
Dr. Cole has some questions.

15
BOARD EXAMINATION

XXX BY JUDGE COLE:

I7
Q Just ene or two questions, gentlemen. ~

0
I guess there is one area that I want to discuss

19
with you that troubles me. It has to do with reviewing i

i
20

something that is in a state of dynamic change.

21 Sir, wouldyou consider Radiological Emergency

Response Plans as moving targets?/

3 A (Witness Asher) Yes, I believe that is accurate.

24 '

Am-Feder1 Coporters, Inc.
,

A That's the $64,000 question. Plans are always

- . _ .
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Imm12 subject to change. Significant revisions of those plans

2 require a complete review. Insignificant additions to the

3 plans are acceptable after a cursory review of some sort.O
4 But, a significant change in the plans would

5 require complete review.

'
Q' All right, sir.

7 It is obvious to me that your agency has spent a

8 considerable amount of time reviewing various gaps of the

' Radiological Emergency Response Plans associated'with the

10 Limerick Generating Station, at least based upon the documents

'
that are in evidence in this record.

.

12 I note that your testimony in this proceeding

-_

13 in the introductory pages of yout ex' tensive testimo'ny,
Id submitted testimony, indicates that your responses aretbased

15 upon draft plans, Draft Radiological Emergency Response Plans 4

I

that were submitted to you on December'6th, 1983. !

I7- | Based upon that it is' safe to assume that all the
!

18 plans that you considered-your responses on were dated
,

j prior to December 1983.

Do you agree, sir? |
20

21 A (Witness Kinard)-Yes,_that's correct.

22
. Q Based upon what you know about what.has:been

23 -going on with respect to changes and modifications-in the

-24
plans, couldyou, sir, give me some feeling as to how much

4 F e rc n oon m.ine.
25

weight we should give to the responses that you made in your.

. - . - .-. - .-. - . . - - . - . . . , . .
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mm13 1 testimony considering the fact that there are additional

2 drafts of the plam currently available?

3 How much weight should we give to your response

O
4 in our evidentiary considerations?

ond T13 5 (W.ltnesses conferring. )

6

7

8

9
.

10

i

f11

12

O i'. ..

'

,
14

15
.

16 I
i

17 | l'
i

'

-18
.

.19
i

20 |

!
-21

~

0 22

r

i
- ''

24
Ace Fedevel Reporters, Inc.

25
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314-1-mn WITNESS ASHER: The amount of weight to be given

2
by Your Honor in response to our testimony is something

3

(} that the Board will have to determine. I have my own

4
problems.

5
BY JUDGE COLE: (Resuming)

6
g I understand, sir. Let me ask a couple of other

7
questions then. Maybe it wasn't quite fair'to phrase it that

8
way.

9
Do you know, sir, if many of your answers would

10
be changed based upon information that is currently available

11

to us?

12
~

A -(Witness Asher) Very possibly. .

p
() 13-

G All right, sir. How would you characterize the
,

14
state or status of your review of the radiological emergency

15
response plans associated with Limerick? Is it fair to say

16
that you are in an early stage of review?

17
A Our review has only been accurate up to the point

18
to which the testimony that we have provided. As of this

19
point in time there has been no review of any other additional

*

20
plans that have been submitted to my office. The only other

21
plans that-have been submitted to my office were submitted ~

l''J ' 22
\- just a short while ago which has not afforded us the time

23
necessary- to complete another review.

24
Am4mne noorwr w. O I understand, isr. You used the term " tabletop"

25
exercise either today or yesterday afternoon, what is that, sir?
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1
A Tabletop exercise is a label I suppose that we

2
have put on what we consider a demonstation other than a

3
full participation exercise as so defined in the Code of.nv 4
Federal Regulations. It is designed primarily to address

those concerns that FEMA may have observed as a result of

6 a full participation exercise.

7 g All right, sir. In your interim findings,

8 FEP.A Exhibit E-7 dated April 17th, 1984 which the document

9
before me indicates it is a memorandum for Samuel W. Speck-

10
from Thomas E. Hardy. Are you familiar with that document, sir?

11
A (Perusing document.)

12 (Witness Kinard) Yes, we are familiar with that

13 '

document.
? '

O Would you please turn to page 16 of that document,

sir?

16
A (Witness complying.)

17
Yes, I have that page.

,

18
0 I note that on page 16 and 17_there are four

19
category "A" deficiencies. Do you see that, sir?

0 A y,,,

21 0 g Now this report', interim findings, was this based on
/" 22-() a run through of 0654 identifying all of those deficiencies

3
based-upon a comparison with the requirements of 0654 or the

24
guidance of 0654?~, ,

A Yes. It was based on the informal FEMA RAC

<
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|

evaluation dated April 27, 1984. I don't know what the

2
reference to that is.

3
0 All right, sir. Now how would that be handled in

your office? Would you then put a red flag on the category

5
"A" deficiencies and in a subsequent review of later drafts

6
start afresh or would you just look for the deficiencies

7 o

noted? Is it a review to eliminate all of the deficiencies

8
or is it a de novo review?

9
A I think obviously we would put the emphasis and

10
our, priorities on the deficiencies that we have identified?

11 i' JUDGE COLE: All right, sir. Thank you very much.

12
I have no further questions. That was very helpful, gentlemen. .

7
. (Board conferring off the record.)

14
JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Harbour has-no questions and I

15
have no questions. Gentlemen, indeed thank you for your

16
testimony here and for your participation in-these proceedings.

.

17
You are excused.

18
(Witnesses excused.)

19
JUDGE HOYT: Yes, Ms. Zitzer.

.20
MS. ZITZER: LEA' would request at_ this time that.

the document that had.been marked for identification as LEA
,

/~ 22\3/ Exhibit E-71 be received into evidence.

23
JUDGE HOYT: Any objections to that document?

24,

A-ww ne;ine. Can you further identify it for the speed of locating it?

25
MS. ZITZER: Certainly. It was referred to several-

.

G

_ . r c , , --, -. - .
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I times during a lot of the cross-examination.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Just tell us what it is, Ms. Zitzer.
,

3 MS. ZITZER: The cover of it is the memorandum

O
4 from Richard W. Krimm of the NRC to Edward L. Jordan, Director,

5 Division of Emergency Preparedness and Engineering Response

6 for the NRC. It is dated January 23, 1985. It had a

7 series of attachments most of which are already a part of this
.

8 record.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Any objections to this

10 exhibit?

Il MR. CONNER: I understand it includes all of the
.

~
.

12 attachments.

(). 13 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. Let me further describe,

14 Mr. Conner, so we will all have an understanding. It is

15 identified as LEA Exhibit E-71 which is the memorandum for

16 Jordan from Richard W. Krimm. The second page is a memorandum

17 for Mr. Krimm from Mr. Jordan. It has a second page which

18 is an informational copy and attached to_that further is

19 the " Applicant's Exhibits Emergency Plans" which I.think

20 was submitted in an earlier part of this case and it simply

21 a tabulation of the exhibits that you had prepared. The final

(} 22 document in the exhibit is a letter dated January 14, 1985

23 from John L. Patten, . Director of the Pennsylvania Emergency .

24 Management Agency to Mr. Paul P. Giordano.
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc,

.25 MR. CONNER: That is fine. As identified, we are not

u . - _ _ . - -- . .- , - - _ _ ~ . - _ .
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I sure it is evidence but we want it received.
|

2 JUDGE HOYT: I am just giving it to you as evidence

3 at this time -- I beg your pardon, as a list of those

O
4 documents contained in the exhibit.

5 Do you have any objection?

6 MR. CONNER: We ask that it be admitted.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

8 MR. HASSELL: No objection.

9 MS. FERKIN: No objection.
c

10 JUDGE HOYT: No objections having been noted,

11 therefore LEA Exhibit E-71 will be recieved into evidence.
12 (The document previously marked

() 13 for identification as LEA

14 Exhibit No. E-71 was received

XXXXXXXX 15 in evidence.)
i

16 MR. HASSELL: Judge Hoyt, also the staff at this time

| 17 has had an opportunity to examine PEMA Exhibit E-3 and has
t

18
,

no objection to its admission.
!

19 JUDGE HOYT: Any other objections to FEMA' Exhibit
|

| 20 E-37

21 (No response.)

(} 22 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. No objections kning been

23 Iheard to FEMA Exhibit E-3, it will be received into evidence.

24 (The document previously_ marked
: Am-Federal Repersers, Inc.

! 25 for identification as FEMA
,

~ ~ _ _ ,m
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1
Exhibit No. E-3 was received

XXXXXXX in evidence.)

() JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer.,

4
MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I have what I would call

5
a housekeeping matter. When Mr. Reber was testifying on

6
the 23rd of January I asked to have marked as an LEA Exhibit

7
a letter.which was on the letterhead of Union Township Board

8
of-supervisors which I had requested that it be marked as

9
E-62. At the time, you requested that I wait until it was j

10
verified that the witness was familiar with it. He was not

11
and for that reason I believe the record does not reflect that

,

12 it'was marked at the time This starts at transcript page

13

f 19,779. In the page or two that follows that, we did however

14
refer to the attached list of service organizations some of

15
which had been amongst the list of sources of volunteers that

16
was. suggested by Mr. Reber which he acknowledged.

17
Simply so that the record is clear what the

18
witness is referring to, I would request that-this be marked

19
as-an exhibit. I believe the transcript is clear an that

20
point in the transcript what we were referring to. I would

21

/
'

not request that it.be moved into evidence but simply that

! 22
''

it be marked as an exhibit.

JUDGE HOYT: Ye s'. All right, Ms. Zitzer. It will

24
not be received in evidence. It will be attached to theum n,,, %

25
record as all exhibits not admitted will be.
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1

1 MS. ZITZER: It is at transcript page 19,779.

2 It just isn't reflected in the table of contents. I

3 JUDGE HOYT: Upon reviewing the transcript of

O
4 the 23rd of January, we find that LEA Exhibit No. E-62

5 has not beer. marked for identification. We will do so

6 at this time.

7 (The document referred to was

8 marked LEA Exhibit E-62 for

XXXXXXXXX 9 identification.)

10 MS. ZITZER: Thank you very much.

II 'JUDGE HOYT: Any other questions or problems?

12 MR. CONNER: If the Board please, we'had mentioned

13 earlied on exhibit E-3 which has now been admitted, FEMA'E-3,

14 and I had said that we had planned to bring on Mr. Bradshaw

15 on rebuttal simply to state why these pages exhibit and what ,

16 they do and why they were updated simply to show the truth

17 of the matter. asserted'in the sense of how we prepared them.

18 We could do that right now if the Board wishes and Mr. Rader

19 then has another sort of housekeeping matter, too, on
|

20 Mr. Claypool's famous letter.

2I JUDGE HOYT: I take it then that this would not

~O 22 se , orc 1, sin, you , rom present1n, __ you do not wish ,o ,o,e_

23
~

close yourself from presenting any additional rebuttal testimony
_

24|. - however by bringing on Mr. Bradshaw.
Ass-Federal Repcmors, Inc.

| 25 MR. CONNER: At this point I cannot be definitive.

. - , . . . . - .- .-
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I If Mr. Bradshaw were taken this afternoon, there would only be

2
~

one possible witness that we would contemplate calling.
3 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Let's take Mr. Bradshaw
4 now and take care of that matter. We will be then able to

5 excuse Mr. Bradshaw permanently.

6 Mr. Bradshaw, you have been called again to the

7 witness stand. Several months ago in this hearing you took

8 an oath. I am going to tell you at this time that you are

9 still under that same oath.

10 Whereupon,

II ROBERT BRADSHAW,

12 was-recalled as a witness on behalf of the Applicant, and having

13 been previously duly sworn, was examined and testified as

?' Id follows:

15 DIRECT EXAMINATION

16 BY MR. RADER:

iXXXXXXX 17 % Mr. Bradshaw, I am going to show-you a document
t

| 18 which has been marked and admitted as FEMA Exhibit E-3 which
19 contains a letter dated January 14, 1985 from Mr. Boyer to

20
'

Mr. Patten and a series of 18 attachments and I would ask you

21 whether you can identify that letter and the contents and

{)T briefly describe them.22
u.

23 (Above-reference'd document distributed to the parties,
24 the witness and the Board.)'Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

' 25 A. Yes, sir.
.

, ~- - n - - -,. ,-- . , - , , - - - - ,. ,-,.-.e-. - ~ , . - -.
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1

g could you briefly describe the contents of the
2

attachments?
e 3

(}) A Yes. The attachments represent pages from 18
,

different municipal plans representing updates in staffing
5

which occurred during November, December and early January.
6

0 You mentioned they were revisions to certain plans,
7

which plans were they, sir?
8

A Would you like me to read each?
9

0 No, sir. I just want you to characterize them.
-10

Were they plans submitted in evidence in this proceeding |
11

, or some other plans? .
{

' '

12
A Yes. These municipal plans were entered into

f
() '13

evidence at the beginning of this proceeding as applicant's
| 14

exhibits and they represent updated pages from those drafts.
; 15

g Could you tell us again in summary characterizing
16

the nature of the information provided and.the purpose for-

! 17
'

!
j which the information was provided?

I.
18

A Yes. Generally it included two attachments,
i 19

| attachment "B" and attachment "I" from the municipal plans.
20

-Attachment "B" is the municipal emergency management agency's
21

organizational chart. It includes list of individuals and

their assignments within that organization. -The second
'

i - 23

[. attachment is attachment "I" which is an emergency notifiestion

[ 24
( Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc. list. It includes 'a listing of the elected officials and their

25

telephone numbers and a listing again of the individual
,

t

_ _ _ _ -_ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I staff members and their assignments within that organization.

2 G How was the information contained in those attachments

3 compiled?
7_s
\-)

4 A The information was provided to the staff of

5 Energy cons 21tants by the emergency planners of those

6 municipalities both in writing and verbally over the telephone

7 with the request that this updated information be added to

8 their plan and submitted to them as revised pages.

9 G Were those attachments prepared by you or under

10 your direction?

II A These attachments were developed by my staff at

12 my direction and submitted to the parties upon their request
,.

)3

?
(_) through the routine planning channels which included servicing

-

14 of this material in accordance with the Board's June 1, 1982

15 order.

16 G Is the information contained in those attachments

17 true and correct to the best of your. knowledge and belief?

18 A Yes, it is, sir.

19 MR. RADER: No further questions.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Any cross-examination?

21 MS. ZITZER: Yes.

dhKXX
22 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, Ms. Zitzer. Proceed.

23 CROSS-EXAMINATIOt2.

24 BY MS. ZITZER:
AcrJederd Reporters, Inc.

25 G Mr. Bradshaw, you testified that these changes had
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I been made by your staff at the request of someone in each
,

2 respective municipality, is that correct?

3 A That is correct.7,

4 G Who is the person that you have been dealing with

5 in this regard? The title.

6 A As I understand it, it would be the normal emergency
.

7 planning contact which is generally the municipal coordinator.

8 G So, for example, for Schuylkill Township, is it

9 your testimony that Mr. Norman Vutz provided you with this

10 information?

11 A He would be the normal contact,,yes.
'

12 0 I believe you also testified that you had provided

t'')(_/ 13 this information back to the municipalities for their review,
.

y

14 is that . correct?

15 A That is correct.
I

10 G Has Mr. Vutz reviewed this information at this time I

17 to the best of your knowledge?
i

18 A I couldn't tell you whether Mr. Vutz reviewed it or
~

19 not. It was provided back to him.

20 0 Can you inform us when it was provided back to him'

.21 approximately?

() 22 A Let me look at Schuylkill.

23 G Sure.

24 A (Perusing document.)
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

- 25 About November 15, 1984.

L
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2 which have been requested have been transmitted by the

3 municipalities to the county offices of emergency preparedness?

4 A I do not know.

5 G Specifically let's take Schuylkill Township as an

6 example. It is your testimony that you believe Mr. Vutz was

7 provided with the revisions you have given us approximately

8 November 15, 1984, is that correct?

9 A That is correct.
c

10 G To the best of your knowledge, you are uncertain

11 whether or not Mr. Campbell has been provided this information

c
12 from Mr. Vutz, is that your testimony?

_ () 13 A I do not know what action Mr. Vatz has taken. It. -

14 would not be a routine matter for him to forward that sort

15 of updated.information to Mr. Campbell apart from a complete

16 plan review.

17 4 Are you aware of whether or not the municipalities
i

18 have provided this .information to the Commonwealth of

19 Pennsylvania-specifically to PEMA?-

20 A I am not aware.

21 MS. ZITZER: I have no further-questions.

( 22 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Rader, we have a question.

'23 MR. RADER: Yes.

24 JUDGE HOYT: Did you say 18 plans?
AerJederal Reporsers, Inc.

25 MR. RADER: I believe that is correct, yes.
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1 JUDGE HOYT: There are 19 according to the count

2 of the Board.

3 MR. RADER: In that case perhaps I miscounted.

O 4 JUDGE HOYT: Let's go off the record for a moment
i

5 and do your housekeeping function of checking these out again.

6 (Discussion off.the record.)

'END#14 7

8

9

10

11

. 12'
'

t
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| 14

15
,

16

I 17
,

18
9

| 19
,

|

| 20
,.

i.

21

I
*

! 22

| 23

( 24
W-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

>

!
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IPaga 1 JUDGE HOYT: Back on the record.

2 During the interval that this hearing was

3 off the record, a conference among all the parties

. _O 4 and'this soard accounted for all the exhibits and

-5 attachments -- correction, all the attachments in the

6 Exhibit E-3 the FEMA Counsel presented earlier and

'7 was received into evidence.

8 Mr. Hirsch, do you have a representation to

9 make at this. time?

10 MR. HIRSCH: When I read into the record

II the series, the attachments -- the exhibit from which

12 I was reading did not contain the Skippack Township plan..

- 13 When we include the Skippack Township plan, it makes'

Id 19 different attachments to FEMA Exhibit E-3.
15 JUDGE HOYT: Now, Mr. Rader, in your questioning i

16 you indicated 18. townships or entities had been

I7 identified in FEMA's Exhibit E-3. Do you wish to correct
'

18 that.

MR. RADER: Yes. I was incorrect. 'There were 19
U townships represented in the attachments included within

2I FEMA Exhibit E-3.

22'

JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

23 The exhibit which the Board has also reflected

24
19. attachments -- plans attached, Radiological Emergency

! Am-Federal Reporters. Inc.

25 Response Plans for Incidents at the Limerick Generating

,, -- _. - _ . - . . . _ . . _ , _ _ . - . . _ . _ _ _ _ - . _ . _ _ . _ _ . _ . _ _ _ - . _ ~ . _ . _ . . _ _ _ . _ . . _ . _
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I Station, the attachments that pertain to the letter of
,

2 Mr. Vince Boyer to Mr. John L. Patten, the January 14, 1985,

3 the cover letter was with 19 plans.

4 Do we have any questions by you, Miss Zitzer?

5 Any other counsel here have any questions of this witness.

6 MR. HASSELL: I think it might be helpful to

7 note that the staff has no objection to the exhibit as

8 revised.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. I had heard no
,

10 objections, so the Board had assumed that no -- that

II counsel did not have any objection.

12 However, let me take a poll of the counsel at

f' O
13 this time. Are there any objections to the revised

Id exhibit?
'

15 MR.HIRSCH: No.

16 MS. ZITZER: No.
i- |

17 MS. FERKIN: No. |
t

18 MR. RADER: No objection.

19 JUDGE HOYT: All right. I think we have

20 covered E-3 of FEMA'~s adequately.-

2I
| Do we have any other matters?
|
'

22 MR. RADER: I just have one question on redirect

23
,. for the witness.

24; JUDGE HOYT: All right, sir.
; Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25XXXXXX REDIRECT EXAMINATION

- - _ _. - .. -_ _ - _ _ _. __. _
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I : BY MR. RADER:

2 Q Mr. Bradshaw, you were asked by Miss Zitzer

3 whether or not to your knowledge the municipalities had

O 4 sent the revisions represented in those attachments

5 to FEMA Exhibit E-3 to PEMA. Do you recall that?

6 A Yes, sir.

7 Q Are you aware of any circumstances when

8 minicipalities send their plans or any portions of their

9 plans directly to PEMA?

10 A No, sir. They would generally provide it to the,

II counties.

I2 Q Would they ever provide them to PEMA under

~O '' env circumstances, or wou1d ther e1 wave eo hv way of

Id the counties?

15 A I am not aware of any procedure which would

16 have them providing them directly to PEMA.
!

| 17 MR. RADER: No further questions.

18 JUDGE HOYT: Any other questions?

I' All right, Mr. Bradshaw. You are excused, sir.

20 Thank you.

2I (The witness stood down.)
i

i 22 MR. RADER: . Judge Hoyt, you had asked

23 whether there were any other matters. There was one,

24 other housekeeping detail. That relates to the receipt
4..F.s.r : neooriers, inc.

25 -into evidence of':the exhibits which comprise the

.

I
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I teacher and bus driver surveys performed by the Owen

2 J. Roberts School District which were the subject of

3 Dr. Claypool's testimony.

O 4 As the Board is aware, the parties had an

5 understanding at that time that Mr. Clark of Dr. Claypool's

6 staff would produce those documents and that they would

7 be stipulated into evidence on that basis.

8 Miss Zitzer has obtained those documents,

9 supplied them to me, and I have, in turn, supplied them

10 to the Board and the parties.

II At this time I would offer as a stipulated
,

12 document to be received into evidence the Owen J. Roberts
t

| 13 School District memorandum regardi'ng staff survey

? 14 dated November 28, 1983 with the attached survey form,.

15 Roman Numeral I, Roman Numeral II with items A through F

16
|

as Applicant's Exhibit E-105 and ask that it be received
i

( I7 into evidence.
|

( 18 MS. ZITZER: LEA has no objection.
|

19 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

20 Mr. Rader, in order that we may be certain

I 21 that this exhibit is complete, that is the memorandum
|

22
]. of November 28, 1983 from the Citizens Task Force to

j 23 all the Staff of the Owen J. Roberts school, sir?
|. -

| 24 MR. RADER: That is correct, and the attached
! Aap-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 .-survey form with I and II, items A through F. A one-page

- - . _ . - - _,. _ _ _ _ .- -_ ._ _ _ _ _ - _ - - . -. ..
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I form.;

2 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
.

3 MR. RADER: As Applicant's Exhibit 106,
('

'
.

4 we would offer for stipulation to be received in to
,

5 evidence --

6 JUDGE HOYT: Was that 1057
*

- 7 MR. RADER: 105 was just offered. I should

.
8 have given your Honor an opportunity to rule upon that.

i

9 There had been no objections. I am sorry,
o

10 JUDGE HOYT: There are no objections to

II
; Applicant's Exhibit E-105 and it has been stipulated to.

' 12 The documents will be received as previously described
,

( )- 13 by counsel into evidence as Applicant's Exhibit E-10$.

Id (The documents referred to
IS were marked for identification

XXXXX
16 as Applicant's Exhibit E-105

17 and were received'in evidence.)
18 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Rader, continue, please.

19 MR. RADER: In the same vein, Applicant

20 would offer per the same stipulation for receipt:into

21
i evidence a document dated May 11, 1983 entitled

h 22i Owen J. Roberts Task Force for Development of School
i

23 Emergency Planning Guidelines, which is a memorandum

24 regarding resource survey from the task ~ force to all
4..casere n po,wr , Inc.

25 teachers within the-Owen J. Roberts School ~ District and alsos

l'

,. vg , n-~.y v.y , ,, e.- ----3 .-v, ,,,-m---er- -- , , -. - . < - , - --.---s e---- *-m--v--------=-,------ - - - - - * * - - ~ ~ * - ' " "-
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I the attached teacher questionnaire which is a two-page

2 document with I and II and II. And ask that that be

3 received and admitted into evidence as Applicant's

O 4 ~ Exhibit E-106.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. The document

6 described by counsel has been tendered. Any objections?

7 (No response.)

8 Then the Applicant's' Exhibit E-106 as previously

9 described'by counsel will be received into evidence as.

10 Applicant's Exhibit E-106.

'II (The document referred to j

12
, was marked for identification

-

'

13 as Applicant's Exhibit E-106.

)
IdXXXXXX and was received in evidence.)

15 MR. RADER: And fina-1ly,f the remaining
I' document entitled Driver Questionnaire, which is a

17 one-page document with I and II, we would ask that that

18 be received and admitted into evidence as Applicant's

I9 Exhibit E-107 pursuant to the same' stipulation.

20 JUDGE HOYT: ~Any objections? i

2I MS. ZITZER: No. .I would-just'like to note
'

.
22 for the record that the cover-letter to the previous

23 exhibit, E-106, has a handwritten note on it that the

^24 same cover-letter was attached to-E-107.
4 -F e.rs n poren, sac.

25 I don't think it makes any material difference

.

-

,,- ~w.,e,.[.-. ,
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I in terms of the evidence. I just wanted the record

2 to note that, and LEA has no objection.

3 MR. RADER: My understanding is that that
,.

(,) 4 information is correct, although it was not contemporaneous

5 with the actual survey itself.

6 I think that was a handwritten note that

7 Joe Clark wrote on there when he provided the sheet,

8 but I understand it to be correct.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

10 Applicant's Exhibit E-107 will be received

II into evidence. '

I2 MR. RADER: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.

I~') 13 (The document referred to *.

(/i

Id was marked as Applicant's

15 Exhibit E-107 for identification

16 and was received in evidence.)

17 JUDGE HOYT: Your turn, Mr. Conner. I
!

18 MR. CONNER: May I suggest a brief recess.
,

l9 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. We will recess very:

1

20 briefly.

21 Please stay within the immediate vicinity of

22,s the hearing room.
V

XXXXX 23 (Recess.)

24
Am Feder:J Reporters, Inc.

25
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,

)T16!MM/mm1 I JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

2 -Let the record indicate the parties who were ,

,

3 present~in the hearing at the time the hearing recessed,

O.!

4 are again present in the hearing room.-

! 5 All right, who wants to lead this off?

6
i Ms. Bush, the record should reflect that you are

7 in attendance.

8 MS. BUSH: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.t

'9 Judge Hoyt, I would like to state for the record- '

10 that the City, based on extensive internal work that ithas
:

" been doing over'the last year, and particularly more
,

-

t
c

12
.

,

| intensively over the last few months, is at this time

13 Withdrawing its issues of concern, the twci rerdaining -issues -

"
!- of concern of the many that we originally filed.
|. -

f~
D We would also like to have as part of the record,

an' agreement that we have reached.with Philadelphia Electrice

'

! Company --- not as part of the record, . but 'I would like . to
' .18 read an agreement that we have reached with Philadelphia

Electric Company as it relates to particular parts of what |i-
| |

20 we have been developing.

21 And I would read those as follows:
|

22 PECO agrees to provide a technical review of
,.,

I23 the City's emergency plan.-
-

'

24 PECO understands that the plan.is designed.tog
I 25
|

prevent.exceedance of the Safe Drinking Water Act standard
i-

. . . . , - . . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . . . . _ _ , _ . . _ _ . . - . . . . , _ ~ . _ . _ _ - _ _ _ _ , _ _ . _ . _ _
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Imm2 presently defined as four millirems on average per year.

2 Two, PECO agrees to support the City's efforts

3 to have its emergency plan approved by the Commonwealth of

O ,
Pennsylvania.

5 Three, PECO agrees to notify the City whenever a

' liquid" release event' occurs at Limerick which, in itself

7 could result in exceedance of Safe Drinking Water Act limits

8 on a daily basis.

' Should this release be below technical. specificatiorgs,

10 PECO agrees to provide monitoring analysis to track,the

11 I

movement of the discharge to the Philadelphia Water Plant
'

12 intakes.

13 Four, in the event that the water decontamination: '

T
,

I# plan is implemented, PECO agrees to provide radiological'

15 analyses to enable' the Water Department to select appropriate

treatment modes in accordance with the plan.

| Five, PECO agrees to sample the intakes of the
_

'

City of Philadelphia's. Queen Lane and Belmont Water. Treatment !IO
,

!

[ Plants during the startup of Limerick to determine the - !
19+

!
20 predictability of its water transport Incdel.

21 And that is the' conclusion of-the City's statement.
,

2
| JUDGE.HOYT: Very well.

23 All right, Mr. Conner?
'

24
MR. CONNER: I would simply note that we understand

Am-Feeered Caporters, Inc.

that the sta tement read by Ms. Bush of those five points 'is

o ,
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Imm3 the background for the City's position for its withdrawal

2 of .:the two contentions from the proceeding.

3 JUDGE HOYT: And the two contentions have

4 been identified in this proceeding as City 18 and City 19.

5 MS. BUSH: Correct.

0 JUDGE HOYT: And those are the two that you

7 referred to as --

8 MS. BUSH: As Issues of Concern. That is correct.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Thank you.

10 All right, Ms. Bush, the agreement is acceptable

" to the Board and if the City of Philadelphia wishes to ,

12 withdraw, they may do so.

*

13
J We have accepted your agreement.

Id Thank you.

D Do we have any further matters to discuss?
4

MR. CONNER: If the Board please, I would; simply

7 ! note that the two remaining items that we have relate, one, i
_

18 to the possible rebuttal witness and two, to the Board's
:

19 direction on the Graterford Decision to the Commonwealth andi

.20 to Mr. Love to be in here, as I recall, first thing Monday
,

21 at 12 o' clock, in other words, to discuss the positions

22 discussed when.this came up two or.three days ago.

23 JUDGE HOYT: I'm sorry, I didn't understand what it

24 is you wanted, Mr. Connbr.
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

MR. CONNER: I was just noting that these are the
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I two remaining items.

2 - JUDGE HOYT: Yes,that's correct.

3 If that is all you are saying,that is all we have

.O 4 left.
<
'

5 MR. CONNER: Right.

0 JUDGE HOYT: Have you contacted Mr. Love?
.

7 MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, I just spoke with

8 Mr. Love.
,

9 JUDGE HOYT: All right, Ms. Ferkin.
<

10 MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, by way of background,

" pursuant to the discussion we had on the record earlier this
12 week on this matter, the_ Commonwealth is prepared to appear

O '' next week -- myse1f, Mr.uiggert, and regresentatives and -

counsel from the Bureau of Corrections are prepared to appear

I next Tuesday to provide two things. I

I6 The first is a written response-now being drafted

I7 tothe issue of whether or not the Graterford inmates'
!

proffered expert ---I believe a Mr. Case -- is in fact qualifie'd18

|
i

19 to review the Graterford Plan'as Mr. Love has asserted. |
i - -j .

20 The second thing the' Commonwealth is prepared to

21 .do on Tuesday.'is to respond orally on the record to the

h; specifications of aspects of the.Graterford Plan, that'I22

23 understood Mr. Love-and his expert, Mr. Case, would provide.

24 JUDGE HOYT: Is it the understanding of the Board
.

25 then that the Parties wish to meet on Tuesday and not have the'

4
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1 hearing on Monday?

2 Would that provide better basis for the counsel
,

3 to be here with all arguments ready to go?

() 4 MR. CONNER: That would be better for us.

5 I would say if we called this witness, it would

6 be very, very short. So that I am sure it could all be done

7 Tuesday afternoon.

8 JUDGE HOYT: By "that witness" you mean your

9 rebuttal witness?

10 14R. CONNER: Yes.
,

11 MS. FERKIN: I did indicate -- I have just spoken,
,

i

12 not five minutes ago with Mr. Love. ;

h3 - Mr. Love asked me to represent to you that he isp
. N_/

14 also prepared to appear on Tuesday. What he intends at this

|
15 time to be providing Tuesday is a written response to the ;

:

16 Board's directive regarding the Tuesday matter -- I don' t know !
I ff

, 17 ! what'else to call it -- t
! i ;.

~

18 JUDGE HOYT: It was formerly the Monday matter.

19 MS. FERKIN: Formerly'the Monday _ matter. l

,

1

| 20 The essence of that response that he asked me to
i.t-
'I 21 convey is that his expert is not prepared or inclined to

| 3, 22 specify items-in the-plan. j

kJ j
23 Rather, he believes that he should he permitted to- '

!

24 review the entire plan.
! Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, then we will meet on

!
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I Tuesday.

'

MS. FERKIN: Can we be specific as to the time,

3
. .

your Honor?
:

'4 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, that was the next direction that

5 the Board would like to make. We will meet on Tuesday at

0 12 Noon, instead of Monday at 12 Noon.

7 Does that work a hardship on any party here?

8 (No response.)

9 Very well.

10
MR. HIRSCH: Your Honor, I wonder if I might inquire

"
who the Applicant's Rebuttal Witness will be on Tuesday?-

.

I2 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Conner, will you please advise
,

..

13 the counsel..

I# MR. CONNER: You may inquire. I would rather not

15 state, unless the Board insists, given the fact'--

0 JUDGE HOYT: How can they prepare for cross

I7 examination without at least the knowledge of --

:18 MR. CONNER: I can assure you that this is something-
I

I'
that would be well within the knowledge'of all the parties',

' 20 and I would be glad to tell the. Board off.the' record.

21 But, I'am afraid this individual might be. subjected

22
: to harrassment'and political pressure _if his identification..;

23 were.known before,we could'obtain a subpoena for'him.

JUDGE HOYT:.I don't believe that is sufficient
, ,

grounds, Mr. Conner, a mere assertion.of.it. 'Unless you have



20,356

mm7

1 something more to go with it than that, Mr. Conner, I think

2 the parties are going to have to know something in order to

3 prepare.

4 MR. CONNER: Well, I can tell you exactly what

5 we would propose to develop from this witness and we will

6 identify him and I hope he is not sobject to this.

7 In fact, given the fact that I will ider.:ify the

8 witness and what I would expect him to testify to, I will

9 ask the Parties --

" 10 JUDGE HOYT: Just a moment, Mr. Conner. Would you

11 mind turning around and talking with your co-counsel a moment.!
!
"

12 (Applicant counsel conferring.)

.

13 NS. ZITZER: I would just like to state for,the.

1 {- } .
'

14 record that I am not certain who that comment was aimed at,

15 but I would like --

16 ' JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, until it is I wouldn' t

17 jump in if I were you.
I

18 }G . ZITZER: I find it inappropriate.

-19 JUDGE HOYT: That is not only a piece of direction,

20 but advice.

21 Mr. Conner?

,S 22 MR. CONNER: In this case, given the Board's
i.)

23 instruction, I will ask'that the Parties stipulate, in order i

|

24 to avoid' coming if they don't'want.to, and avoid us calling
Ace-Fede,:2 Reporters, Inc.

25 the witness, that if we produced Mr. McGill, the County
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'

:

2 he would testify that in the event of an emergency at

3 Limerick, which would require evacuation, that he would in
O

4 fact activate the present revision of the Bucks County

5 Emergency Plan as the host county to accommodate any people

6 that might be necessary.

7 We know that he will answer that in the affirmative.

8 And if the Parties wish to stipulate that, the2e will be' no

9 need to call'thatindividual.

10 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, LEA would need to consult

II with Mr. Fonash, simply in view of the fact that Mr.McGill*

12 is a County employee under the direction of the County

h
13 Commissioners. .

Id Given an opportunity to do that, we might be -

15 able to so stipulate. But at the present time, we are unable ,

16
to.

I7 JUDGE HOYT: What would that necessitate, Ms.-Zitzer?

8 MS. ZITZER: I'm_ uncertain at this hour I would get

I9 h'im today. If we aren' t resuming until Tuesday, I certainly

20 believe -- *

2I JUDGE HOYT: The whole purpose of the stipulation,

- 22 Ms. Zitzer, either we arrive at it now or we - don' t have a

23 stipulation.

'"
MS. ZITZER: I couldn't arrive at it now.

Ass-Federal Reporte,s, Inc.

JUDGE HOYT: You could not make a telephone call,and

__ _
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l

2 individual with whom you wish to consult.

3 MS. ZITZER: I don't feel I can do it at this

O ,
moment. ;

'5 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

0 The answer to your question, Mr. Conner, is that

7 we, in keeping with the usual run of luck in this case,

8 we have no stipulation.

9 MR. CONNER: I would request then that the Board

10 issue a subpoena for Mr. McGill which I shall furnish to the

11
Board as soon as I can get it typed.

I2 '

JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

h 13 -

I will remain here until you have the subpoena

I4 typed and we will subpoena the witness. He will appear on

15 Tuesday to testify before this hearing.

16 We will call him as the first' order of business,

I7 I think and will -- since it is very brief testimony that the 1

18 witness has, then we will~take up the Graterford matter,

Ms. Ferkin, in the event that you were concerned about it.

20 I don't think we are going to take but a few minutes on

21 -that, or should not, at least.

2
) Anything else?

23 Then we will adjourn, the Board to meet at this |
24

hearing on Tuesday,,the 29th of January at 12 o' clock.
%,m ,,,,, %,

-25
(Whereupon,it 3:15 p.m., the hearing was adjourned,

to resume on Tuesday, 29 January 1985 at 12 noon.)

.___ __ _ __ _ -
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